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Carvel Urges All to Observe 
Bill of Rights Day Sunday 

Gov. Elbert N. Carvel Tuesday 

drew from Delaware history to | 
urge observance of “Bill of Rights 

Day” Sunday. 

The governor said Delaware 

was among the early supporters 

of the first 10 amendments of the 

Constitution—the Bill of Rights. 

“These 10 amendments,” he 

said, “tend to guarantee, protect 

and preserve the civil liberties 

and personal freedom of all 

Americans, thereby distinguish- 

ings our form of government from 

tyranny of totalitarian govern- 

ments.” 

The chief executive saia “the 

rights of freedom of speech, press, 

assembly, association and reli- 

gious worship; the rights of due 

process under law, and equal 

treatment under law must be pro- 

tected. 
“The Congress of the United 

  

States, by appropriate action in 

1941, provided that Dec. 15 of 

each year should be observed as. 

‘Bill of Rights Day, marking the 

anniversary of the adoption of 

these important amendments to 
our Constitution,” Carvel said. 

Carvel Gets 
Part of Budget, 
Rest Due Soon 

A part of the state’s budget 

for the fiscal year beginning 

  

July 1 is in the hands of Gov. ! 
Elbert N. Carvel. 

With hearings ended, Budget 

| Director F. Earl McGinnes said 

  

get, which must be with the 
legislature by early in January 

of 1965: 

. and submits a separate budget 

~ by the legislature. 

    

> jobs inside and out. 

naval architect to officials of the 

ty, which will operate the ferry. 

  

four ships will have their smoke- 

predominate color. 

‘Beges, “so we redesign the stacks 

on the old ferries, attach false 

the hull will make the craft look 

Tuesday that he is in the proc- 

ess of making his recommends- 

tions and relaying them to the 

governor. : 

Carvel’s office said he set 

aside Tuesday and Wednesday 

for considering the budget re- 

quests. 

MecGinnes said the governor 

will have the entire budget by 
Dec. 15. It is hoped to have 

it to the printers by early Jan- 

uary. 
The proposed: appropriations 

bill need not be ready until 

early February, when the Gen- 

eral Assembly begins its even- 
year session. But McGinnes 

‘said he wants to find out how 

long it takes to get the job 

done so he can allow the neces- 

sary time for the 1965-1966 bud- 

The General Assembly will 

meet for its second regular ses- 

sion on the first Tuesday in 

February. The budget Dbi]l 

must be introduced within five 

days after that. 
Neither the figures nor pro- 

cedures in the budget are re- 

leased until it is introduced in- 

to the legislature. After that 
the Joint Legislative Com- 

mittee holds its own hearings 

bill to the House. It is that 

bill that the legislators consider 

and not the one ‘submitted by 

the governor. 
"HB 166, the budget now in 

effect, contained appropriations 

and other expenditures totaling 

$101.8 million. Since then 

numerous supplementary ap- 

propriations have been passed 

  

4 Ferries Head 
For Beauty Shop 

Ships, like women, have to be 

pampered and prettied and oc- 

casionally taken in for a major 

revamping along exposed lines. 

In the haute couture of ships, 

ferries rank pretty far down the 

list. But the four little fillies 

bought for the Cape May-Lewes 
run are headed for the beauty 

shop. 
At a cost of about $150,000 the 

stacks altered and get new paint 

The beautifying process was ex- 

plained Tuesday by a New York 

Delaware River and Bay Authori- 

The architect, David Beges, 

showed up with a variety of 

colored sketches showing the fer- 

ries in yellow or green. 

The authority still has to de- 

cide what it wants, but the chan- 

ces are it will pick green as the 

“The smokestack is the most 
dominant feature of a ferry,” said 

contours—and half the job is 

done.” 
He also showed how different 

kinds ' of paints with different 

color bands can either heighten 

or lower the appearance of a ship. 

Long bands of dark paint along 

sleeker all around. 

Beges figured that giving the 

  

3907 Turn Out, For 
Polio Vaccine 
In Kent County 

Nearly 4,00 residents off Kent 

County turned out for the Type 

3 Sabin oral vaccine Sunday in 

the second stage of the state's 

polio immunization campaign. | 

Dr. Henry H. Stroud said re-- 

cently that tallies at the county 

clinics showed a total of 3907 

at the end of the day. This was’ 

an increase of about 200 over 

1 vaccine was given. | 

Dr. Stroud said that a make-up | 

clinic will be held from 9 a. m. 

to 4 p. m. every day this week in 

the State Board of Health Build- 

to attend Sunday’s clinic. 

The most heavily attended clin- 

ics in the county Sunday were in 
Dover, where 1405 persons passed 

through the lines, and in Smyr- 

na, where 971 turned out. 

In the state as a whole, 59,- 

576 responded to the appeal. This 

was an increase of 6,527, or about 

12 per cent over the 53,069 who 

turned out November 3, when 

Type 1 vaccine was given. 

Sunday’s clinics were the sec- 

ond in a series of three The final 

| Say of clinics, at which Type 2, 

vaccine will be administered, will 

be held on January 19 

| “We hope that many more per- 
sons will visit the make-up clinic 

| this week, including those who 

missed the Type 1 vaccine,” Dr. 

Stroud said. “We want to em- 

'phasize that they can receive 

Type 3 vaccine at the clinics this 

week, Type 2 on January 19, and 

  
physician.” 
  

Greenwood Choir 
To Present Concert 
1 

! The Community Choir will 
resent a Christmas concert in 
{the auditorium of Greenwood 

| High School Tues., Dec. 17, 8 p.m. 

| The guest soloist will be Mrs. 

  

Norma Heyde, lyric soprano.’ 

Choir soloists . include Charles 

Dent, tenor, of Denton; Joyce 

the November 3 clinic, when Type §& 

ing in Dover for persons unable! 

Type 1 later from their family | 

m 

  

(front, left to right): David 

PRESENTS SCOUTING AWARDS — The Rev. Olin J. Shockley, Jr. presented the “God 

& Country Award Medal”, scouting’s highest honor awarded by the church, to Scouts 

(Back, left to right): Secout- 

master Lewis Kemp, Scouts Allen Greenly, and Charles W. Peck. Each Scout, members 
of Harrington Troop #76, presented his mother with a lapel pin, which was an exact 

replica of the medal he received last Sunday morning in Asbury Methodist Church. 

Greenly, Daniel Smith, Jr. 

g | 

Price photo 

  rr 

  
WILLIAM MILLER, JR. 

William Miller, Jr. 
    Dyer, soprano, of Milford; Lou 

Reynolds, contralto, of Bridge- 

ville, and Leon Donovan, bari- 

tone, of Milford. The accompanist 

is Kathryn Copple, of Greenwood. 

The following program will be 

presented: : | 
“Praise Ye the Lord of Hosts”, 

Saint-Saens; ‘“Benedictus”, Saint- 

Saens; “And the Glory of the 

Lord”, Handel; “In Excelsis Deo”, 

French carol; “Softly the Stars | 

Were Shining”, Torovsky; “O 

Holy Night”, Adam; “Tell Us, 

Shepherd Maids”, French-Cana- 

dian; “Brother John’s Noel”,| 

French carol; “The Angels Song”, 

Tschesnokov; “The Sussex Carol”, 

English. 

The program will also include 

audience paritcipation in the sing- 

ing of familiar carols. A quartet | 

from Tressler Mennonite congre- 

gation will sing “Adeste Fideles” 

and “The First Noel”. The con-| 
cert is sponsored by the Green- 

wood Kiwanis Club. 

  

  

“The Christmas | 
Party” Presented 
At Century Club 

The Christmas program at the 

Harrington New Century Club 

was held on Tuesday evening, 

December 10, at 6:30 in the club 

house. The event was marked by 

a covered dish supper to which 

the members brought their hus- 

bands or guests. 

Mrs. Harry John Dill, Jr., was 

in charge of the program and also 

served as acting president in the 

absence of Mrs. Francis Winkler. 

Rev. Olin J. Shockley Jr. gave 

the invocation. | 

A color movie entitled, “The 

Art of Gift Wrapping,” was; 

shown with Mrs. Dill remark- 

ing that the husbands would 

surely benefit from the ideas on 

gift wrapping at this Christmas 

season. 
“The Christmas Party,” a one- 

act play was the highlight of the 

evening. Mrs. Dill directed the 

play, assisted by William Kohel. 

Those in the cast were Mrs. 

Charles Poukish, Robert Winkler, 

Thomas Clarke, Mrs. William Ko- 

hel, and James Rash. 

Mrs. Dill concluded the even- 

ing by thanking the members of 

her committee and those in the 

play for their help in making the 

evening the great success that it 

was. 
A reminder—club dues are due. 

Deadline was Dec. 1, but Mrs. 

William Kohel is still accepting 

money for this year. Members 

are urged not to wait until their 

program—but to make the pay- 

  

    (Continued on Page 5) ment now. | 

Named Director of 
Bay Authority 

The Delaware River and Bay 

Authority at a regular meet- 

ing on Tuesday, unanimously 

named William J. Miller, Jr. 

as director of operations at a 

salary of $26,000 annually. He 

was proposed by Theodore C. 
Bright, Authority Vice Chair- 

man. 

Miller has, been serving as 

director of operations of the 

Delaware Memorial Bridge and 

State Highway Department and 

served in the same capacity for 
Delaware at a total salary of 

$21,000 a year. He will tender 
his resignation to the State 

Highway Commission. 

A graduate of Wilmington 

High School, Miller earned his 

civil engineering degree at Drex- 

el Institute of Technology by at- 

tending night school. 

He began his engineering car- 

eer with the New "Castle Coun- 
ty division of the Highway De- 

partment in 1936. From 1940 

to 1942 he served as assistant 

traffic engineer there. 

From 1942 to 1946 he served 

with the U. S. Army Corps of 

Engineers in units in the Uni- 

ted States and Alaska. He was 

discharged with the rank of 

Captain. 
Following World War II he 

returned to New Castle County 

as traffic engineer. He was pro- 

moted to traffic and planning 

engineer of the State Highway 

Department and served in that 

capacity until 1955. He was 

then promoted to Highway dep- 

uty chief engineer and deputy 
chief engineer, Delaware Inter- 

state Highway Division which 

then operated Delaware Me- 

morial Bridge. 

In 1961 he succeeded Chief 

Engineer Richard A. Haber and 

became acting chief engineer for 

the state office and the bridge. 

He was named director of oper- 

ations by both boards in 1962. 

Miller is married to the for- 

mer Helen Virginia Hughes. 

They have four children, Mary 

Anne, Judith Allen, Sarah Lou- 

ise and William J., III. 

The Authority announced that 

the services of Chief Engineer 

Frnest A. Davidson and Bridge 

Engineer Joe S. Robinson would 

be terminated on February 1, 

1964. Davidson and Robertson 

are expected to devote full 

time to the Highway Depart- 

ment and the Delaware Turn- 
pike. 

In congratulating Miller, Chair- 

man J. H. Tyler McConnell said, 

(Continued on Page 8) 

Bill Would Speed 
Laws to Governor 

The first of two measures de- 

signed to make sure passed bills 

reach the governor’s desk quick- 

ly was introduced Wednesday 

in the Senate. 

Sen. J. Donald Isaacs, R-Town- 

send, who sponsored the bill 

(SB 273) and plans to introduce 

another, said they're drawn 30] 

that the Senate will always know | 

the status of a bill already pass- | 

ed. 

He referred to recent cases | 

where a bill to enlarge the New | 

Castle County Levy Court and to! 
provide school construction funds 

were delayed between passage 

and arrival on the governor’s 

desk. 

The bill introduced Wednesday, 

is already in the joint rules of 

the General Assembly: that a 

passed bill be delivered to the 

governor within five days from 

its receipt from the bill clerk. 

According to the procedure, the 

bill clerk in the originating House 

processes a bill, then relays it to 

the chairman of the Passed Bill 

Committee, which has five days 

to get it to the governor. 

The governor then has 10 days 

in which to sign or veto. If he 

does neither, it automatically be- 

comes law. 

The second bill, which Isaac 

says is being prepared, would 

provide that no more than five 

days elapse between final pas- 

sage and delivery to the chairman 

of the Passed Bills Committee. Tt 

is at this stage that bills are 

sometimes held up. 

Lt. Gov. Eugene Lammot, Sen- 

ate president, referred SB 273 

the Passed Bills Committee func- 

tions only to receive passed bills 

and not consider new ones. Isaacs 

said Lammot told him he would 

reassign the measure to the Re- 

vised Statutes Committee. 

Isaacs intended to ask for a 

suspension of rules Wednesday to 

call for an immediate vote on the 

measure, but he was conferring 

with another senator and, by the 

time he realized what was hap- 

pening, Lammot had already as- 

signed it. 

Student Advisory 
Committee Named 

A three-member student advis- 

ory committee has been named 

to head up the planning for the 

  
  

conference and 
health.. 

Named to the group are Ruth 
Jack, “a senior at Brandywine | 

High School and chairman of last 

year’s student committee; Vito 

W. Accetta, Jr., senior at Dover 

High School; and Lorraine War- 
rington, a senior at Georgetown 
High School. 

The trio will form the nucleus 

of a student committee which 

will plan a statewide confer- 

ence on smoking for students in 

Delaware senior high schools. The 

conference, conducted with the 

assistance of the Delaware Divis- 

ion, American Cancer Society; 

Delaware Heart Association; and 

Delaware Tuberculosis and Health 

Society, will be held in Dover on 
Jan. 25. 

The first such conference in 

Delaware was held last January 

on smoking 

Two Murderers, 
12 Other Prisoners 
Granted Paroles 
{Among 14 prisoners granted 

freedom by the State Board of 

Parole at Georgetown Tuesday 

were two convicted murderers 

— one of whom got his third   

Isaacs said, puts into law wnat 

second annual senior high school |, 

parole in four years. 

Most of the others granted 
freedom were serving short 

terms. The meeting—in the 

warden’s home at Sussex Cor- 

rectional Institution re- 

jected six petitions. 

Leon E. Cannon, 39, of 

Georgetown, was granted' parole 

by ‘the board. Cannon was giv- 

jen a life term upon conviction 

of first degree murder Febru- 

ary 14, 1949. The sentence was 

later commuted to 21 years. 
He was first granted parole in 

1959; but after being arrested 

for drunken driving, was sent 

back to prison for breaking pa- 

role. 

Again, last May he was pa- 

roled and was reimprisoned in 

fl 

  
§ | brothers, 

  

Ho to provide assistance to 

Charles A. Jerread 
Dies Suddenly 

Chlaries x. Jerread, 54, died 

Monday at his home in Harring- 

ton. 

He had suffered a heart ailment 

for some time. 
He was a former member of the 

Chamber of Commerce and a for- 

mer City councilman. 
Before his retirement, he oper- 

ated a newsstand here. A veteran 

of World War II, he was a mem- 

ber of the Harrington American 

Legion Post, the Lions Club and 

Harrington Fire Company. 

He is survived by his widow, 

Mrs. Lucy Jerread; two sons, 

George H., with the U. S. Navy 

at Annapolis; Charles L.; four 
Nelson, Wilmington; 

William, Harrington; Brooks, 

Millsboro; Linford, Milford, and: 

a sister, Mrs. Anna Smith, Mills- 

boro. 
Services were held at the Me- 

Knatt Funeral Home yesterday 

afternoon, with the Rev. Olin J. 

Shockley, pastor of Asbury Me- 

thodist Church, officiating. Inter- 

ment was in Hollywood Cemetery. 
  

Lions Placards 
To Memorialize 
Charles A. Jerread 

suddenly Monday afternoon, will 

be memoralized this Christmas 

season when the Harrington 

Lions Club makes its annual dis- 
tribution of baskets of food to 

needy families. 
A placard will be put in the 

baskets stating they are being 

given in memory of Charles A. 

Jerread, who was chairman of 

the Lions Club’s Health and Wel- 

fare Committee some 10 pears. 

In this capacity, he was privi- 

Charles A. Jerread, who died! 

Two May Change 

  

    SGT. DAVID DILL 

Sergeant Dill 
Discharged With 
Commendation 
Sergeant David Wayne Dill has 

received his honorable discharge 

from the United States Army and 

has returned to his home near 

Whiteleysburg after two years of 

service in Germany. 

Prior to his departure from 

Germany he was awarded the 

Army Commendation Medal by 

order of the commanding officer 

of the Fourth Armored Division. 

The citation states in part, “Ser- 

geant Dill led the platoon in wea- 

pons qualification in 1962 and 

1963, scored 100 on the Division 

Map Test in 1962 and 1963, and 

was Honor Graduate of the Divi- 

sion Artillery CW Radio School 

  

  
needy families throughout the 

year. 

State C. of C. to 
Seek Outstanding 
Citizen of Delaware 

Nominations for the annual 

be received by the Delaware State 
Chamber of Commerce until De- 

cember 30 according to an an- 

nouncement made by that organi- 

zation. The award is available to 

any Delawarean regardless of 

race, creed, color or sex who has 

given outstanding service to the 

state, the community, society or 

to his fellow man. Any individual     
| September on arrest for drunk-; 

, mit nominations. | enness. 
In the other murder case, | 

of 

Kent dd at the annual meeting of the Del- 

Harvey N. Hopkins, 56, 

Thompsonville in 

ty, was paroled after serving 

a 12 - year sentence for second- 

degree murder. 

Hutchins incarcerated at 

Kent Correctional Institution 

was convicted of murdering his 

wife, Sarah, in 1957. 

denied parole last June. / 

Other men granted parole and 

their sentences: 

Gerald Allabrand, 20, Dover, 

one year and 70 days on Jan. 29 

: ty lai d le! 
to the Passed Bills Committee. hy Breshy ma. parocs 

Bat Isages lalied iio Lamm Clarence Davidson, 19, Fred- 
after adjournment, contending erica, 90 days for operating a 

motor vehicle during license 

suspension; a year for 4th de- 

gree burglary; a year for vio- 

lating probation, and four 

months for escape. 

William Evans, 65, Hartly, 

three-year sentence for assault 

with intent to kill his son-in- 
law. 

William T. Matthews, Jr., 37, 

Seaford three years from Su-: 

perior Court March 9 for 

fourth degree burglary. 

Okey H. Peterson, 40, Laurel, 

three. years for fourth degree 

burglary from Superior Court 

May 14, 1962. 

Henry Spurlin, 33, formerly 

of the 400 block Shipley St, 

Wilmington, five years for rob- 

bery from Superior Court in 
October, 1961. 

John Stansberry, 36, New 

Castle, one year August 12 for 

(Continued on Page 8) 

Knox Promoted to 
Lieutenant Colonel 

Randall H. Knox Jr., has been 

promoted from major to lieuten- 

ant colonel in the Air Force Re- 

serves, effective as of Dec. 9. 

He was flight commander of 

Air Reserve Squadron 9498 at 

Dover Air Force Base from 1956 

  

served from 1940 to 1945, part of 

the time in the Southwest Pacific 

Theatre of Operations, and was 

released from active service as a 

captain. 
In Harrington, he is manager 

of the Protane Gas Corporation of   (Continued on Page 8)   
slightly more than five years on | 

He was; Should be addressed to the Mar- 

| 19801. A confidential committee 

to 1963 and is now on the squad-| er the Delaware Educational 

ron staff. Televison Station, WHYY-TV 

In World War II, Col. Knex| (Channel 12) next Tuesday, 

or organization is invited to sub- 

This will mark the fourteenth 

year that the award will be made 

aware State Chamber of Com- 

merce, held in January. Persons 

wishing to submit a nomination 

should include the name and ad- 

dress of the person to be nomin- 

ated and an outline or description 

of their achievement. Four copies 

vel Cup Committee, 1112 King 

Street, Wilmington, Delaware 

will review the nominations and 

name the recipient. 

The silver cup, appropriately 

inscribed, was originally present- 

ed to Josiah Marvel, the Presi- 

dent of the State Chamber of 

Commerce who served during 

1913-1914, in recognition of his 

services in reorganizing the 

Chamber of Commerce. It was 

given to the chamber by Mr. 

Marvel's heirs for such use as the 

Chamber might decide. The name 

of the recipient and the date of 
the award is inscribed on the cup 

and a silver plate given to the 

recipient. The original Josiah 

Marvel Cup is permanently dis- 
played in the office of the Dela- 

ware State Chamber 

merce. 

Previous winners of the award 

are: Dr M. A. Tarumianz; J. Gor- 

man Walsh; Margaret Irving Han- 

dy, M. D;; Henry T. Claus, 1.'B. 

Fikelstein, James W. Williams, 

Mrs. Pearl Glenn Herlihy, Wil- 

liam Reily Brown, John G. Leach, 

Josiah Marvel Cup Award will | 

of Com- | 

in 1962. His knowledge and mas- 

tery of the special skills required 

by the Battle Patrol Platoon were 

unsurpassed. The outstanding 
| leadership, military proficiency, 

and dedication to duty displayed 

iby Sergeant Dill are worthy of 
| emulation and reflect great credit 
‘upon himself and the military 

service.” y 

Sergeant Dill is a graduate of 

' Felton High School, class of 1957, 

and the son of Mr. and Mrs. 

! Courtland R. Dill. : 

Cliff Miller 
i'To Celebrate 
75th Birthday 

Cliff Miller will celebrate his 

75th birthday tomorrow. He was 

“born in 1888 in Blairsville, West- 

moreland County, Pa. In this 

area he attended grade school 

and high school. 

At the age of seventeen he be- 

came employed as a brakeman 

with the Pennsylvania Railroad. 

He moved from foreman to assist- 

ant supervisor and then to su- 

pervisor of the signal department. 

About 21 years ago he, was 

transferred to Harrington. He and 

his wife have made their home 

here ever since. 

Five years ago they built a 

home on the Paradise Alley Road, 

which is their present residence. 

Mr. Miller retired from the rail- 

road in 1958. 

The Millers have three children, 

Betty J. Clark, Harrington; Clif- 

ford L. Miller, Holland Park, N. 

J., and Eileen M. Black, Hights- 

town, N. J. 

Santa’s Schedule 
For Visits In 
Business District 

Santa has arranged the fol- 

lowing schedule for visits in the 

local, business district as follows: 

Fri., Dec. 13—6:30 p. m. to 8:30 

Pm. wf 

Sat., Dec. 14—2 p. m. to 4 p. m. 

Fri., Dec. 20—6:30 p. m. to 8:30 

p- m. 

  r—n cow 

  

  Sat., Dec. 21—2 p. m. to 4 p. m. 

Tues., Dec. 24—2 p. m. to 5 p. 

m. 

Santa will give treats to the   Clarence A. Fulmer, Maurice du- 

Pont Lee, Lloyd R. Leslie, and | 
Dr. Ward I. Miller. 

  

Miss Ann Carvel 
To Pay Tribute to 
John F. Kennedy 

Miss Ann Hall Carvel, daugh- 

ter of Governor and Mrs. Elbert 

N. Carvel, will be featured in 

a special tribute to the late 

president, John F. Kennedy, ov- 

from 6:30 to 7 p. m. 

Miss Carvel, a mezzo soprano, 

will sing eight selections as part 

of a musical program titled 

“In Memoriam—A Tribute to the 

late John F. Kennedy”. Miss Car- 

vel is a student at the Julliard     Delaware, School of Music in New York. 

children on the last-mentioned 

Commerce and Fleming Streets. 

Felton Fire Co. 
Re-elects Officers 

William J. Paskey was re- 

elected president of the Felton 

Community Fire Company at its 

recent meeting. Other officers 

re-elected were as follows; 

Paul Woikoski, Sr., vice-presi- 

dent; Roland Neeman, secretary; 

Richard: Crouse, financial secre- 
tary; John E. Moore, treasurer; 
J. B. Simpler, chief; Charles 

Smith, fire recorder; James 

Tatman, public relations; Charles 

Bostick, Jr., Wilbur Sherwood 

Jr. and W. Myers, Sr., directors. 

Elbert Harrington, Jr., E. B. 

——— ea 

date at the Santa Claus house at|: 

  

School Bond 
Measure Votes With “Conditions” 

Two of the four Democrats who 

failed to support a school bond 

bill authorizing 100 per cent 

state funds for school construction 

now indicate they have changed 

their minds. 

The measure, HB 469 amended, 

received only 22 of 27 needed 
votes when it was called up last 
week. The roll call was tabled. 

Tuesday, Rep. Granville T. 

Lowe, D-Laurel, and Rep. George 

H. Exley, D-Harrington, said they 

have been having some second 
thoughts on the subject and will 

probably support the bill. But 

both have attached “conditions”. 
Lowe said he would want some 

assurances that passage of the 

bond bill would open the way for 
standardizing teacher salaries 

throughout the state so that dis- 

trict does not bid against district 

tors. ; 

which he called the “only truly 

equitable tax we could impose.” 
Another Democratic represen- 

tative, Majority Whip Glenn W. 
Busker, of Smyrna, said flatly 

that he will not support the bill 
for 100 per cent state funds. 

He said that when Gov. Elbert 

N. Carvel hinted to a Democratic 

caucus that the legislation might 

necessitate additional taxes he 
lost all interest in supporting it. 

“No one has convinced me that 

the system we have been using 

and the bill we did pass are 

wrong,” Busker declared. 
. Both Houses passed a measure, 

HB 426 amended, which provides 

bond funds for school construc- 

state supplying 60 per cent and 

the local district 40 per cent ex- 

cept for certain exception for all- 

Negro schools and vocation insti- 

tutions. : 

That bill is on Gov. Carvel’s 

‘desk, but he has withheld his 

HB 469 enacted. : 

the bill needs support from more 

than the two Republicans in the 
House who voted for it before if 
it is to receive approval. 

Democrats about the new propo- 

sal, but did not meet with Re- 

two of their 11 votes. : 

Even if Lowe and Exley switch, 

ditional Republican votes without 

support from Busker or Rep. 

Carlton Blendt, D-Blackbird Hun- 
dred, chairman of the education 
committee, who voted against it 
the last time. 3) 

sure from that source. 

The majority whip did say he 

would go along with the bill if 

the House would first enact le- 

gislation to standardize 

school construction and teacher 

salaries in all of the districts of 

Bill Passed 

become official in Delaware. 

bill without discussion to estab- 
lish the post. The measure, SB 16, 

sponsored by President Pro Tem 

Curtis W. Steen, D-Dagsboro, re- 

ceived 14 favorable votes. Three 

were absent. : 

Mother WM. Aloysius Peach, 

OSU, of Ursuline Academy in 

Wilmington, is the present poet 

laureate. She was appointed last 
February by Gov. Elbert N. Car- 

vel to succeed Miss Marguerite 

Weaver in the honorary post. 

Her term will expire Feb. 1, 
1964. 

Steen, who introduced the ad- 

ministration measure last Janu- 

ary, told his colleagues the post 

had been inadvertently left out of 
the 1953 Delaware Code. 

He said the poet laureate pre- 

sents poetry on special days. The 

measure now goes to the House. 
  

Store Fronts 

Lighting Program 
Store fronts have been judged 

in the annual Yuletide lighting 

program, and homes will be 

judged between Dec. 25 and Jan. 

1. 

Shaw’s Furniture and Applian- 

ces received first prize of $10, 

with second prize of $5 to Wol- 

laston’s, a ladies apparel shop in 

Quillen Shopping Center. 

Prizes to be awarded for homes         
Warrington, Jr.,, and Freddie | 

Casper were named fire pol- 
ice.   home, $20, and 2nd, $10; most 

original house, $10, and 2nd, $5; 

best-decorated door, $10, and 

best-decorated window, $10. 

for the more competent instruc- 0 

And Exley said he would sup- 
port the measure, but would like 
to see it followed by a sales tax 

tion on a matching basis with the 

signature in the hope of getting A 5 

One thing is clear. That is that 

Gov. Carvel talked with the 

publicans and they gave it only 

the bill would still need three ad- 

Carvel has been using his influ- 

ence to obtain support from the 
Democratic legislators but Bus- 

ker said he is impervious to pres- 

both o 

the state. $ ; 5 

Poet Laureate 

; J 4 
An ancient English custom— 2 

naming of a poet laureate—may 

The Senate Tuesday passed ah 

LAE 

i 

oly re 

Judged In Yuletide 
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~ bers and their famiies. The next 
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Felton 
The Rev. Donald Washburn’s 

message for the second Sunday in 

Advent was, ‘“Acclaiming The 

Christ.” The Junior Choir sang, 

“Blessed Bible.” Janie Killen and 

Charlene Woikoski sang the duet 

part of the Senior Choir anthem, 

“I Am Trusting Thee.” The altar 

flowers were in memory of Mrs. 

Mary Wyatt, presented by her 

family. The shut-in of the week 

is Mrs. Frances Morris, who is a 

patient in the Kent General Hos- 

pital, Dover. The Sunday morning 

friendly greeters were Mr. and 

Mrs. J. Lawrence Kates, Sr. 
If you did not bring your white 

Christmas gift in on Sunday, 

please do so this Sunday. The 

boxes will be packed Dec. 18. 
Methodist Youth Fellowship 

every Monday from 7 to 8:30, 

ages 12-21. : 
~ If you haven't received your 

Advent folder yet be sure to see 

Lawrence Kates. 
There are still several hymnals 

that need to be paid for. Isn't 

there some loved one that you 

would like to dedicate one to? 

If so see Mr. Saboe or the minis- 

ter. 

Mrs. Orella Wilson and Mrs. 

Layton Farrow visited Mrs. Wil- 

son’s granddaughter, Mrs. Gladys 

Ann Langshaw and son, Jay, at 

Denton, Friday. Jay has just re- 

- turned from the Easton Hospital, 

where he had his tonsils removed. 

Mrs. John Rhoads and son, Mi- 

chael, have returned to their 

home in Towson, Md. after 

spending a week with her par- 

ents, Dr. and Mrs. Howard Henry. 

Mrs. Edna Kelley spent Thanks- 

giving Day with her son and 

family, Mr. and Mrs. William 

Kelley and sons, Thomas, Ronnie 

and Wayne, of Chestnut Hill, 

Newark. 

Mrs. Lynn Torbert and Mrs. 

Russell Torbert spent last Tues- 

day in Wilmington. 

Mrs. Minnie Walls visited her 

brother, James Sipple and family, 

at Milford, Tuesday. 

Mrs. A. C. Dill and daughter, 

Mrs. William Parsons were in 
Wilmington Friday. 

Dr. and Mrs. Arthur W. Henry 

of Ft. Sheridan, Ill., are receiving 

congratulations on the birth of a 

daughter, Deirdre Elizabeth, Dec. 

3. Dr. Henry is the son of Dr. and 

Mrs. Howard E. Henry, of town. 

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Moore 

spent the past Tuesday in Wilm- 

ington. 

Terri Lynn Delong spent Sun- 

day with her grandmother, Mrs. 

Pearl Delong. 

Mr. and Mrs. William D. Ham- 

mond attended the 50th wedding 

anniversary celebration Sunday 

of Mr. and Mrs. T. B. Stevenson, 

Dover. 

Miss Elma Eaton spent the 
weekend in Milton with her 

brother-in-law and sister, Mr. and 
Mrs. Roy Lynch. 

Mr. and Mrs. Reed Hughes have 

moved into their new home on 

the Felton-Frederica Road. 

Mrs. Gladys Kates is on th 

sick list. : 

Mrs. Edmund Harrington was 

last 
week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Kates 

and daughter, Peggy, spent Sun- 

day with Mrs. Kates’ parents, Mr. 

and Mrs. L. C. Eberwein, Penns- 

ville, N. J. 

Sunday dinner guests of Mr. 

and Mrs. William D. Hammond 

were Mr. and Mrs. Dorsey Ham- 
mond, of Newark, and Mr. and 

Mrs. Dale Hammond, of Viola. 

There were 44 present for the 

ing Workers Class Dec. 4. The 

committee in charge of the turkey 

supper were Mrs. William D. 

Hammond, Mrs. Lynn Torbert, 

Mrs. Lester Blades and Mrs. 

Thomas Kelley. William D. Ham- 

mond presided at the business 

meeting. Mrs. Lynn Torbert re- 

ported that 16 Thanksgiving bas- 

kets were given to shut-ins and a 

basket of apples to each nursing 

home. The program, arranged by 

Mrs. Donald Washburn was, the 

singing of Christmas carols, a 

colored film, “Making Christmas 

Christian” and two vocal duets by 

Peggy Kates and Cathy Adams. 

The pianist for the program was 

Reed Hughes. After the program, 

gifts were exchanged by the mem- 

Greenwood 
Sunday at 7:30 p.m. Greenwood 

Church Choir and the Sunshine 

Class will present a pageant, 

Sunday, at 4:30 p.m. Grace 

Church has been invited by the 

Bridgeville Methodist Church to 

hear Bishop John Wesley Lord 

preach. 

Tuesday, Dec. 17, at 8 p.m. 

there will be a Christmas Com- 

munity Concert sponsored by the 

Kiwanis Club, at the Greenwood 

High School. 
Fri, Dec. 20, at 8 p.m., the St. 

Johnstown W.S.C.S. Christmas 

party will be held. 

Mrs. John Mariner and daugh- 

ter, Irene, attended the wedding 

of Miss Marta Ann Piere to Mr. 

Donald Webster, at 4 p.m. in the 

Bethel Methodist Church in Lew- 

es, Saturday. They also were pre- 

sent at the reception following 

the ceremony in the social hall of 
the church. 

News from Greenwood Men- 

nonite Church: We appreciate 

having Brother Mayer come back 

to complete our revival services 

here. We also welcome his wife 

| and children. 
Senior sewing meets Wednes- 

day. 

Cafeteria menu for week: Dec. 

9-13: Monday: milk, submarine 

sandwich, bean soup or crackers, 

potato chips, fruit; Tuesday: milk, 

beef and potato pie, buttered 

stringbeans, vegetable salad, hot 

biscuits and butter, fruit or gin- 

gerbread; Wednesday: meat loaf, 

mashed potatoes and gravy, but- 

tered kale, yeast rolls and but- 

ter, fruit; Thursday: milk, cheese- 

burger, buttered peas, coleslaw, 

carrots and peppers, fruit or cake 

in cherry sauce; Friday: milk, 

tomato soup, grilled cheese sand- 

wich, jello salad, fruit or vanilla 

pudding. 

The Greenwood Band Boosters 

met Wednesday evening, Dec 4, at 

the Greenwood High School. 

Election of officers took place 

as follows: president, Edward 

Kielbasa; vice-president, Mrs. 

June Huey; secretary, Mrs. Carol 

Collison; treasurer, Mrs. Elizabeth 

| Craft; committe chairmen: uni- 

forms, Lester Craft; membership, 

Mrs. William Clendaniel; publici- 

'ty, Mrs. John Mariner. Plans are 

| being made to provide transpor- 

tation by bus to the Sussex Coun- 

ty Band Concert, date and plans 

to be announced later. If enough 

interest is shown, they plan also 

to help sponsor transportation to 

the Baltimore Symphony Orches- 

tra at the State Teachers’ Collegza 

in the spring. 

Thursday evening dinner guests 

of the John Mariners were Mrs. 

Jacob Hatfield and Ellen, and El- 

der Jeff and Elder Hammond 

from near Salt Lake City, Utah. 

Lee Whitmore, son of Mr. and 

Mrs. Emmett Whitmore, has re- 

turned home after making an ex- 

tended visit with relatives in 

Steele, N. D. 

‘Miss Grace Porter, director of 

the Community Choir, has giv- 

en us some more information 

about it. The accompanist is Mrs. 

Kathryn Copple. The members 

of the choir from Greenwood are: 

Mrs. Dorothy Jones, Miss Flor- 

ence Long, Mrs. Helen Reynolds, 

Mrs. Nadine Fleischauer, Miss 

Grace Porter, and Joseph Bostick. 

Members from Bridgeville are 

John Ray, Dan Short, Raymond 

Short, Minnie Short, Ken Holson, 

Lou Reynolds, and Lou Ann Hop- 

kins. Milford members are: Joyce 

Dyer, Marie Giltenboth, and Leon 

Donovan. Other members are 

  
  

Thanksgiving-Christmas covered | Charles Dent, from Denton and 

dish supper and party of the Will- 
Eugene Bowne, from Georgetown. 

The concert will be held Dec. 

17. Guest soloists will be Mrs. 

Norma Meyde, Milford, and a 

quartet from the Tressler Men- 

nonite Church congregation, Ern- 

est and Louis Mullett and Millard 

and Lura Benner. 

The Rev. and Mrs. Paul Lamb- 

ertson, of Pittsburgh, Pa., were 

overnight guests of Mr. and Mrs. 

Walter Mills. 

Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Rogers, 

of Melfa, Va.,, were weekend 

guests of Mr. and Mrs. Walter 

Mills. 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Mills and 

children were overnight guests of 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Turnberger, 

of Newark. 

Many Greenwood folk attended 

the performance of “The Messiah”   
meeting will be January 22. The 

hostesses will be Mrs. Richard 
Adams, Mrs. George Harrington, ar 
band Mrs. Thomas L. Fates Mrs. Lester Draper and Cynthia 

The annual Christmas commu- 

nity party sponsored by the Fel- 

ton Community Fire Company 

will be held at the Fire Hall 

Saturday evening, Dec. 21. The 

Felton School Band will be pre- 

sent to accompany the carol sing- 

ing. Santa will be there with a 

treat for the children. The usual 

awards for Christmas decorations 

of the two homes in town, two 

homes in surrounding communi- 

ty and one business place will 
be given. 

Members of the Felton Fire 

Company and Ladies Auxiliary 

will have their annual Christmas 

party Sat., Dec. 14, at 6:30 p.m. 

Members and families are invit- 

ed. Please bring covered dish. 
  

BE WISE — ADVERTISE 

IN THE WANT ADS 
SHOP AND SWAP 

CALL 398-3206 

we 3000 TE aay ‘ed bs 
  

given at Dover Sunday afternoon, 

| with our own Kathlyn Copple at 

: the console. 

attended the presentation of “The 

Messiah” Sunday afternoon as 

guests of Mr. and Mrs. John 

Embleton. 
  

God News 
Friday 7:30 p.m. Special young 

peoples service. 

classes for all. 

11 a.m. Morning worship. 

2 p.m. Visitation - extension 

service. 
7:30 p.m. Evangelistic service - 

prayer for sick. 

Monday, 2 p.m. Minsters meet- 

ing at church. 

| speaker, the Rev. William E. Tull. 

praise service. 
    

Felton Church of 

Sunday, 10 a.m. Sunday School, 

7:30 p.m. Special service - guest 

Wed., 7:30 p.m. Prayer and 

Shop and Swap—In the Want Ads 

'‘Burrsville 
Wesley Church—Sunday School 

110 o'clock, Norman Outten, Supt. 

| Union Church—Morning Wor- 

Bryan Blair. Sunday School 11 

‘o'clock, Robert Collins, Supt. M. 

| Y.F. 6:30 p.m. 
A Christmas program will be 

held at Prospect Church, Vernon, 

Sunday evening, Dec. 15, 7 p.m. 

The Burrsville Ruritan Club 

held its annual Christmas dinner, 

Tuesday evening with their 

wives as special guests. The ladies 

of Union Church served the meal. 

Union Church will hold its an- 

nual Christmas program, Sun- 

'day evening, Dec. 22. 
Mr .and Mrs. Elbert Saunders, 

of Woodside, visited Mr. and 

Mrs. Charlie Welch, last Wednes- 

day evening. 

Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Hopkins 

and Evelyn, visited John Hop- 

kins at the Hilltop Nursing Home 

in Dover, Sunday. 

Mrs. R. H. Stafford spent last 

Thursday with Mrs. Fred Lewis, 

of Denton. 

Mr. and Mrs. Winfield Willis 

and family, spent last Saturday 

in Wilmington. 
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Stevens 

visited Mr. and Mrs. Fred Scott 

of near Denton, Sunday afternoon. 

Mrs. Robert Garrett, Jr., and 

Miss Audrey Garrett, spent last 

! Saturday in Wilmington. 

| Miss Sharon Phelps, of Denton, 

was a guest of Miss Betty Usil- 

ton, Saturday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bradley 

and son, Mr. and Mrs. Elmer 

| Brown, and Norman Wix, were 
‘dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. 

Charles Coverdale and son, of 

Milford, Sunday. 

Allen Garrett, of Glen Burnie, 

Md., and Carl Moreland, of Anna- 

polis, visited Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Garrett, last Thursday. 

  

Georgetown, visited Mr. and Mrs. 

Roland Draper, Monday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Davis and 

son, of Ruthsburg; Mr. and Mrs. 

J ames Reed and children, of ru- 

| ral Greenwood, and Mr. and Mrs. 

| Paul Fallon, vsited their parents, 

Mr. and Mrs. Russell Stevens and 

boys, Sunday evening. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harlan Blades 

| visited their son and family, Mr. 

[and Mrs. Lennard Blades, of Oil 
City, Sunday afternoon. 

Mr. and Mrs. Manuel Buarque, 

of Riverdale, Md. were dinner 

guests of Mr. and Mis. Charlie 

Welch, Saturday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Garrett, Jr. 

and Miss Audres Garrett visited 

their aunt and uncle, Mr. and Mrs. 

| Harvey Griffith, of Broomall, Pa., 

Sunday. 

| Union Church will hold its an- 
nual covered-dish supper this 

Saturday evening at 6:30 p.m. 

  

  
| Everyone who comes is asked to 

bring a covered dish and a pie. 

The family of the late Mr. and 

Mrs. Johnathan Brown held 

their annual Christmas dinner 

Saturday evening at the Com- 

munity House. Those who were 

there included Mr. and Mrs. Les- 

lie Spence and family, Mr. and 

Mrs. William Clark, of Ridgely, 

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Carroll, of 

Wilmington, Mrs. Viola Breeding 

and family, of Hickman, and Mr. 

and Mrs. Alfred Breeding and 

family, of Linwood, Pa., Emory 

Breeding and family of Hickman, 

and Mr. and Mrs. Charles Flu- 

| harty, of Seaford. 
Mr .and Mrs. Frank Bradley 

and Frankie, visited his brother 

and family, Mr. and Mrs. Wil- 

  

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Adams, of | 

liam Bradley and children, of 

Milford, Sunday evening. 

‘Hobbs 
' A Christmas party, sponsored 

“Where Lies The Christ Child?”. ship Service 10 o’clock, the Rev. yo our W.SIC.S: will be held in 

the community house, Wednesday. 

| evening of next week, Dec. 18. 

Thursday of last week, Paul 

| Stafford, on a route grinding 

feed, had the misfortune to slip 
and fall from the grinder and 

hurt his knee very badly and is 

under a physician’s care. 

Mrs. Mamie Willis spent last 

weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Jim- 

my Corkell and family, near 

Burrsville. 
Mrs. Paul Stafford accompanied 

her mother, Mrs. Redmond Long, 

to Dover, recently. \ 

Mrs. W. G. Holbrook and Mrs. 

Roland Towers, motored to Cam- 

bridge last Thursday. 

Miss Nettie Satterfield recently 

visited Mrs. L. H. Thomas. 

. Mrs. Elsie Woodward, of 

Grensboro, visited her sister, Mrs. 

Elmer Butler last week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Maloney 

visited Mr. and Mrs. Lee Culver, 

of Elkton, last Sunday. 

| Mrs. Cora Williams and Miss 

Anna Willis, rural Greenwood, 

visited Mrs. Mamie Willis, last 

Thursday evening. 

| Emmett Maloney visited friends 
rat Wye Mills last Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. L. HA Thomas 

were invited Sunday dinner 

guests of Mr. and Mrs. L. Hop- 

kins Thomas and Tommy, of Eas- 

ton. 

Charlie Maloney spent Sunday 

with his sister, Mrs. Shirley Trice 

and family, Andersontown. 

Mrs. Redmond Long visited 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Stafford and 

family, last Sunday. 

  

Nazarene Church 
News 

9:45 a.m. Sunday School. Rob- 

ert H. Lord, Supt. Classes for all 

ages with graded material. 

11 a.m. Morning worship “The 

Wonder of The Incarnation” is the 

topic of our pastor’s message. 

6:45 p.m. N.Y.PS. John Ot- 

tinger, leader. “The Announce- 

ments”. 

7:30 p.m. Wednesday prayer 

service. 

7:30 p.m .Choir practice-church 

decoration. 

Baptist Church 
  

News 
Sunday, 9:45 a.m. Sunday 

School, William Pritchett, S. S. 

Supt. 

A class for every age. 

11 a.m. Morning worship. The 

Rev. L. B. Barnette, will be bring- 

ing the message. 

  
  

MARY CARTER 
PAINTS 

Every Second Galion Free 

Special Prices on Quarts 

Paint & Supplies 
For All Purposes 

Mary Carter 
Paint Store 

315 W. Loockerman Street   Dover, Del.       
  

There is an Alcoholics 

HARRINGTON Each 

Call 

P. 0. Bex 252 
{ 

After 3:30 P.M. Any Day or Write 

GOT PROBLEMS? 
OVER ALCOHOL? 

(Either Beginning or Advanced)? 

Anonymous Meeting in 

TUESDAY EVENING 

398-3513 

Harrington, Del. 

  

          
\ | 

  Clarke & 
GIET 

¥ 95 Loockerman St. 

  
WINDSOR ENAMEL 

50-pc. Dinner Set — $24.95 

Let us pack and mail your packages from the store. 

No extra charge only the Parcel Post. 
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McDaniel 
SHOP 

  

Houston 
Church news for Sunday, Dec. 

15. Sunday School at 10 a.m., Rob- 

ert H. Yerkes, Sr., general super- 

intendent; Alvin O. Brown, supt. | 

of the junior department. 

Worship service begins at 11 

a.m. with the prelude, Agnes T. 

Webb at the organ. Call to wor- 

ship by the minister, the Rev. H. 
Norman Nicklas. 

The Senior and Chancel Choirs 

will sing special numbers. 

At 7:30 the Chancel and Junior 

Choirs will present their annual 

Christmas musical program. 

Sat., Dec. 14, at 6:30 p.m. the 

O.U.R. Class will hold its annual 

family Christmas party. 

The O.U.R. Class was contacted 

to serve lunch at the antiquqge sale 

of the late Louise C. Farrow, near 

Milford. All church members are 

asked to bring their things to 

the Fellowship Hall by 9 am. 

Friday. | 

Mrs. Eva Wilson is not so well 
at this time. 

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Blessing 

and son, Bentley, were Sunday 

dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. 

Wayne Simpson, at Newark. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ellis Clifton, of 

Dover, spent Sunday with Mrs. 

Minnie Armour. 

Mr. and Mrs. C. Emory Webb 

was in Wilmington Saturday and 

visited the Jack Kennedys. 

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Armour, of 

Wilmington, were guests of Mrs. 

Pearl Messick and Miss Rosanna 
Messick Sunday. 

Rep. George W. Kirkby joined 

other legislators and officials in 

Dover Monday morning when 

they went by bus to Washington, 
D.C. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Wilson and 

children spent Saturday in Wil- 

mington.   

St. Stephen’s 
Episcopal Church 
News 
Today, FRIDAY— 

  
families have indicated their de- | 

sign up for poinsettias. Even af-|A ‘Spiritual Guardian”. Study in 

ter reducing the number that are|the Book of Acts. Anthem by 

sometimes used for decorations,! Youth Choir. 

we find ourselves in need of 18. 8 p.m. Meeting of the Youth 

Meantime, only three persons or | Fellowship. 

sire to furnish one poinsettia 
7 p.m. Physical fitness pro-'each. 

gram. 

9 p.m. Participation in church 

bowling. 

SUNDAY— 

8 a.m. Holy Communion. 

9:30 a.m. Church School. 

11 am. Holy Communion and 

sermon. 

12:15 p.m. Coffee hour. 

6:30 p.m. Evensong. 

7:15. pm. EY.C. 

MONDAY— 

3:30 p.m. Catechism classes. 

7 p.m. Physical fitness program. 

WEDNESDAY— 

3:30 p.m. Girl Scouts. 

7 p.m. Physical fitness program. 
7:30 p.m. Women of St. Ste- 

phen’s - 

THURSDAY— 

7 p.m. Youth Choir. 

7:30 pm. Youth and Adult 

Choir. 

Our previous announcement 
about memorial flowers for the 

coming year has received a mini- 

mum of response. Those who are 

interested in putting flowers in 
the sanctuary during 1964 should 

call Mrs. Hearn at 398-3727, in- 

dicating the desired date. Remem- 

ber in Lent Advent, we do not 

‘use flowers. 

Choir members are reminded to 

I notice the new times of schedule. 

Parents of the youth choir mem- 

bers should be able to expect 

their young people to be through 

at around 8:30 p.m., though this 

named time has to be flexible as 

the group is working on music 

for the Christmas season. 

For two Sundays, we have invit- 

ed those who are interested to 

  

  

KNOW YOU    R BY 
  

COMM. WINFI    
    

   

  

  

   
SQUADRON IN THE SPANISH 
AMERICAN WAR, COMMODORE 
SCHLEY RUSHED HIS SHIPS FROM 
HAMPTON ROADS, YA., TO 
SANTIAGO, CUBA. THERE HE 
TRAPPED THE SPANISH ATLANTIC 
FLEET INSIDE A LONG BOTTLE- : 
NECKED HARBOR. ATTEMPTING TO 
PUSH THIS “CORK FROM THE 
BOTTLE” THE SPANISH ADMIRAL 
CERVERA STEAMED INTO THE 
TEETH OF SCHLEY’S GUNS AND 

PERSONALLY TOOK ON CERVERA'S 
TERESA BLASTING THE WOODEN 
DECKED SHIP OUT OF THE SEA.   DISASTER. SCHLEY'S SHIP BROOKLYN commer, = 

we 

ELD S. SCHLEY 9, 2, 

ry, 
JA VA 

7,     
222" A 

27 er???’ 

  

  

  

  

  

  

The kind of comfort you’d 

expect in a large interior. 

Come on down and sit in it. 

   

  

Trinity Methodist 
Church Notes 
Sunday: 9:45 am. Church 

school for all age groups. Lesson 

for adults: 

Manlove Bradley, Supt. of school. 

11 a.m. Worship service. Ser- 

mon: “The Everlasting Father”. 

Draper. Anthem by Junior Choir. 

  
“A Faith to Share.” | 

| 

This morning worship service children, 

Next Sunday evening the young 

people will present a Christmas 

play entitled: “Looking for a 

i Star.” 

Thursday: 6 p.m. Junior Choir 

rehearsal. 6:30 p.m. Youth Choir 

rehearsal. 8 p.m. Senior Choir re- 

hearsal. 

Friday: 3:45 p.m. Meeting of the 

pastor’s confirmation class. 9 p.m. 

Church league bowling. 

Mrs. Robert Jewell 
Mrs. Ida Jewell, 77, widow of 

Anthem by Senior Choir: “Glory Robert Jewell, died Monday in 

Be To God On High”. Solo: “O, 1 Milford Memorial Hospital after 

Who Like Thee”, Mrs. Mary Ann a short illness. 

She is survived by eight grand- 

nine great-grandchil- 
will be broadcast for those who! dren, two sisters, Mrs. Oscar Min- 

are unable to attend their church. 'ner, Harrington; Mrs. Lillian Ken- 

pre-school children during 

morning worship service. 

7 p.m. Evening Vespers. 

Our nursery will provide for ton, Smyrna, and a brother, John 

the Porter, Milford. 

| Services were held at the J. 
| Millard Cooper Funeral 

Meditation: “Every Man Needs Wednesday afternoon. 
Home 

  

DANCING 
EVERY FRIDAY & 

MOSELEY’S 
BURRSVILLE 

(No Minors Please) 

SATURDAY 

TAVERN 

  

  
  

  

5 3 © tS Sr me ans tn 

BR ELCRIETE RRR: 
“New York Worlds Fair 

BH Complete literature on Trailways World's Falr: 
Tours now ready, and reservations are now being 
made. It is not a bit early to make your family's. 
reservation for next Spring or Summer. A World's 
Fair Tour would make an ideal family Christmas 
present. 

  

  
TRAILWAYS. 

  

PEOPLE'S SERVICE STATION 
Clark & Route 13-Harrington Phone 398-8361 > 

  

TOURS CHARTERS /PACKAGE EXPRESS 

  

   

  

   

  

     
Come down and stare at it. 

The kind of fresh styling—inside and out— 

that makes it the year’s smartest surprise. 

New CHEVELLE! 
BY CHEVROLET 

The kind of go—6 or V8—you'd expect 

from one of Chevy’s great highway 

performers. Come on down and drive it. 

#130 

New Chevelle Malibu Sport Coupe 

Now- Chevy spirit in a new kind of car! 
We built this one to d o more than just stand around 
looking beautiful. Held its weight down in the 3,000- 
pound range. Then built four lusty engines—two sixes 
and two V8's—with output all the way up to 220 horses *! 

And if that makes you think this is one frisky car, 
you've got the right idea. 

You've also got a roomy car here. Yet its 115-inch 
wheelbase keeps it highly maneuverable in 
traffic and very easy to park. 

With its Full Coil su 
that reminds you of the Jet-smooth kind the 

spension, it’s got a ride     CHEVROLET 

way it muffles noise and cushions bumps. 
And the fine hand of Body by Fisher craftsmen shows 

up beneath this one’s suave good looks, too. 
Sound good? There’s more. Like the fact that Chevelle 

comes in three series with eleven models—convertibles, 
sport coupes, sedans, wagons, even Super Sport models 
with front bucket seats. Like the fact that (and see if 

this isn’t one of the nicest surprises of all) the 
new Chevelle comes at an easy-to-take price! 

Like to hear more? The listening’s wonderful 
at your Chevrolet dealer’s—and so’s the driving. 

¥Optional at extra cos 

See five entirely different kinds of cars at your Chevrolet Showroom— CHEVROLET, CHEVELLE, CHEVY II, CORVAIR & CORVETTE 
  

HARRINGTON MOTOR CO. 
Phone 398-3201   HARRINGTON, DEL.                       
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Of Local Interest 
Mrs. Norman Chamberlin, of 

Wilmington, was the guest of 

Mrs. Virginia Clarkson, Friday. 

Mrs. Fred C. Powell has re- 

turned from a visit with her 

daughter, Miss Christine Powell 

in Brooklyn Heights, N. Y. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Walls enter- 

tained their card club Saturday 

evening. 

A surprise birthday party was 

given at a buffet supper at the 

Hub Restaurant Saturday eve- 

ning for William Kramedas. Those 

present were Mr. and Mrs. George 

Case and Mr. and Mrs. Gorgey 

Sarmousakis, of Wilmington; Mr. 

and Mrs. Craig Studdlebine, of 

Newark; Frank Davis, and Mr. 

and Mrs. John Kramedas, of Dov- 

er and Mr .and Mrs. Lewis Welch, 

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Lang, Mr. 

and Mrs. Jay Brumbley, Mr. and 

Mrs. James Neeman, Mr. and Mrs. 

Donald Jarrell, and Ed Webster, 

all of Harrington. 

Mr. and Mrs. George Graham 

spent the weekend with their 

daughter, Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Faulkner and family, in Newark. 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Braun 

and family, of Wilmington, were 

Sunday afternoon visitors of Mrs. 

Braun’s mother, Mrs. Robert E. 

Baynard. 

Mrs. W. W. Sharp and Mrs. 

Earl Sylvester attended the con- 

vocation Wednesday celebrating 

the 100th birthday of Dr. Annie 

Jump Cannon, the famous woman 

astronomer of the Boston Obser- 

vatory. This was given by Wes- 

ley College, where Dr. Cannon 

graduated in 1880. A reception 

and buffet supper was served in 

Dulaney Hall immediately fol- 

lowing the convocation. 
Mrs. William Wechtenhiser and 

daughter, Doris, and Alice Hearn, 

attended the annual reunion of 

the Delaware Summer Science 

Day Camp held at Concord Pres- 

byterian Church in Wilmington, 

Sunday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Griffith 

of Helena Acres entertained sev- 

eral friends and relatives Sun- 

day in honor of Mr. Griffith's 

82nd birthday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Welch and 

family, of Felton, were the Sun- 

day guests of Mr. and Mrs. W. 

Carroll Welch, Sr. 

Mr. and Mrs. J. Millard Cooper 

and daughter, spent Thursday in 

Philadelphia. 

William Shaw Jr., Dennis Rog- 

‘ers, Wayne Carson, Ellis Myers, 

Bob Matthews, Roger Betts, Rog- 

er Redden, Bob Dean, Nick Mor- 

ris and Keith Burgess spent Sun- 

day afternoon in Philadelphia 

where several of the boys took 

part in a cross-country race held 

in Fairmount Park. 

Mrs. Ruth Billings is ‘visiting 

her daughter, Mr. and Mrs. Robert 

Baynard, in Stratford, Conn. 

Mr. and Mrs. Keith Burgess 

and son, Matt, spent Saturday 

in Wilmington. 

Walter Winkler is a patient in 

the Milford Memorial Hospital 

where he underwent surgery 

Monday. 

Mr. and Mrs. O. T. Roberts, of 

Severna Park, were the weekend 

guests of her parents, Mr. and 

Mrs. Elwood Shultie. 

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Mann 

spent Saturday visiting relatives 

in Wilmington. 

A number of local people at- 

tended the performance of Han- 

del’s “Messiah” at the Dover 

High School Audtorium Sunday 

afternoon. Those participating 

from here were Marshall Hatfield, 

Ronald Hughes, and Arthur Hoff- 

man in the chorus and Mrs. 

Charles Poukish in the string en- 

semble. 

The Ever Ready Class of As- 
bury Church will hold its De- 

cemeber meeting Monday eve- 

ning, Dec. 16, in the Collins Hall. 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Martin spent 

Sunday in Wilmington with Mr. 

and Mrs. William Martin. 

Mrs. Margaret Saunders has re- 

turned to the home of her daugh- 

ter, Mr. and Mrs. Percy Leinsz, in 

Easton, to spend the Christmas 

holidays. 

Several ladies of town were 

the guests at a tea in the Milford 

Century Club building given by 

the Daughters of the American 

Revolution Saturday to commem- 

orate the 176th anniversary of the 

State of Delaware. 
  

Building Permits 
Kent County 

Walter J. Kush, Dover, 

provements, $1150. 
William Jesse and Caddie Dix- 

on, Smyrna, improvements, $1500. 

Albert D. Daknis, Dover, 6-unit 

motel, $20,000. 
Stanley Dean, Rd., Harrington, 

addition to trailer, $1000. 

James Reynolds, Smyrna, resi- 

dence, $5948. 

James Thomas, 

im- 

Dover, resi- 

dence, $11,000. : 
Robert M. Kemp, Harrington, 

improvements, $1000. 
P. B. Builders, Inc., Dover, re- 

~ sidence, $12,000. 
Blanche W. and James M. Sat- 

terfield III, Wyoming, residence, 

$12,000. 
Charles G. Gibson, Rd. 2, Fel- 

ton, improvements, $1000. 
Ralph F. Brandt, Fourth Dis- 

E trict, residence, $20,000. 

Werner H. Salle, Dover, im- 

provements, $1000. 
Kenneth L. Stockslager, Wyom-   

Harrington School 
Perfect Attendance 
Grade 1—MRS. GRANT 

Jimmie Brown, Barry Crist, 

Randy Davis, David Hrupsa, Mor- 

ris Willey, Jack Shulties, Anita 

Hawpe, Sandy Knox, Debbie 

Moore, Fay Stayton, Laura We- 

therhold. 
Grade 1—MRS. HOWARD 

Charles Hughes, Michael Kemp, 

Richard Shultie, Larry Tibbitt, 

Kevin Wooters, James Banes, 

Geraldine Wilcutts, Donna Wil- 

helm, Diane Welch, Linda Stubbs, 

Cindy Lou Rogers, Sandra Pass- 

waters, Karen Newnom, Brenda 

Hopkins, Cindy Lou Brown, Bar- 

bara Bonniwell. 

Grade 1—MRS. HYNSON 

Frank Glazier, George Legates, 

Michael Unruh, Noble Wolley- 

hand, Robert Wyatt, Becky Crist, 

Nancy Dill, Debra Draper, Mari- 

lyn Harcum, Joyce Hinzman, Lou 

Ann McKnatt, Linda Newnom, 

Lisa Welch, Kathy Wilcutts. 

Grade 1—MRS. PARKER 

Terry Jarrell, Kevin Melvin, 

Allen Phillippi, Jerry Thompson, 

Jay Welch, Kay Brittingham, 

Vickie Brittingham, Cheryl Ger- 

rard, Jo Anne Matthews, Angela 

Minner, Debra Wheeler. 
Grade 2—MRS. JERREAD 

Roland Corkell, David Gannon, 

Keith Layton, James Moore, 

Charles Poukish, George Rogers, 

Harry Schuler, Greg Smith, Ken- 

neth O'neill, Gail Addis, Rebecca 

Layton, Lynn Ann Leonard, Shar- 

on Forbes, Patty Mintz, Amy 

Reed, Linda Valdesere, LuAnn 

Welch. \ 
Grade 2—STEARNS 

Jackie Collison, Kenny Hughes, 

Douglas Legates, Johnny Schreck, 

Vernon Wyatt, Barbara Whitting- 

ton, Karen Van Vorst, Wanda 

Tucker, Rochelle Reedy, Valerie 

Jenkins, Alice Harvey, Doreen 

Chaffinch, Judy Cagle, Beverly 

Argo. 

GRADE 2—WEST 

Beverly Wix, Robin Willey, 

Deborah McKnatt, Bertha Ellings- 

worth, Bonnie Dean, Larry Car- 

ter, Joseph Dudeck, Randy Lay- 
ton, Martin Miller, Ronald Mos- 

ley. 

Grade 3—BADER 
Thomas Clarke, Ralph Gray, 

Byron Stubbs, William Taylor, 

Lester Tucker, Richard Wheatley, 

Harry Wilhelm, Debra Dennis, 

Debra Edwards, Judith Ellings- 

worth, Karen Hawpe, Sandra Ir- 

win, Barbara Larimore, Carol Le- 

kites, 

Melvin, Susan Melvin, Ruth Min- 

ner, Billie Walters, Vicki Wen- 

dorff, Bonnie Welch. 

Grade 3—BAKER 

Hal Blades, Donald Cagle, Rich- 

ard Hoffman, John Knapp, James 

Messick, Jack Parker, Michael 

Wilson, William Winkler, Linda 

Calvert, Gloria Lynn Dill, Sharon 

Hanson, Toni McCready, Debra 

Salmons, Beverly Short, Norma 

Unruh, Barbara Welch, Connie 

Wilson, Donna Wetherhold, Trena 

Dale. 

Grade 3—MRS. BAUSELL 

Lillian Brown, Nancy Carter, 

Anna Mae Griffin, Robin Hill, 
Juanne Jerread, Debra Jester. 

Terri Kohel, Barbara Ryan, Rosa 

Marie Teed, Debra Voss, Linda 

Hammond, Wayne Butler, Ronnie 

Everline, Gary Harrington, Kim 

Hitchens, Edward Kukulka, Rob- 
ert Wechtenhiser, Gary Welch, 

Jeremy Lynes. 

Grade 4—MR. BAUSELL 

James Argo, David Brown, 

Charles Corkell, John Curtis, 

Rusty Lewis, Charles Matthews, 

James Morris, Rickey Porter, 

James Redden, John Shulties, 

Larry Stubbs, Connie Voss, Wan- 

da Rogers, Linda Minner, Shirley 

Matthews, Beth Graham, Peggy 

Ellingsworth, Debra Brown, De- 

bra Beauchamp. 

Grade 4—MRS. QUILLEN 

Betty Cohee, Helena Hicks, Sue 

Knapp, Bonnie Kukulka, Joyce 

Lyons, Elizabeth Minner, Jean 

Price, Cindie Smith, Sandra Tib- 

bett, Jeffrey Brittingham, Lee 

Roy Combs, Steven Gannon, 

Richard Moore, Norman Short, 

Michael Trotta, Richard Wilson. 

Grade 4—MRS. SLAUGHTER 

Arthur Adams, Wayne An- 

thony, Ernest Bobilin, Charles 

Broce, Richard Collison, Olin Da- 

vis, John Gray, Rubin Hughes, 

Carroll Jester, Thomas Kirwan, 

Alton Reid, Marcus Willey, Cal- 

vin Liles, Jean Dudeck, Diane 

Holden, Sandra Holloway, Kathy 

Hrupsa, Sarah Morris, Peggy Tib- 

bett, Thea Quillen, Deborah 

Shockley, Karen Yoder. 

Grade 5—MRS. BROBST 

Randy Cagle, Lester Cleaves, 

James Eastman, Robert Everline, 

Daniel Hitchens, Robert Legates, 

Bradford Morris, Stephen Mul- 

cahy, Jay Wilhelm, Beverly Cal- 

laway, Diane Carroll, Gloria 

Dean, Delores Dudeck, Gail Har- 

ris, Karen Minner, Renee Quil- 

len, Virginia Jo Richardson, Jo- 

anne Short, Gloria Welch. 

Grade 5—LONG 

Wilbur Bradley, Richard Car- 

ter, Michael Derrickson, Robert 

Ellers, Frank Hrupsa, Richard 

Larimore, Dennis Layton, Donald 

Moore, David Newnom, Chris 

Neilsen, Lindsay Vanderwende, 

Chris Wetherhold, Robert Liles, 

Sandra Ferguson, Terry Gallo, 

Cindy Lane, Rosemary Larimore, 

Gail Melvin, Ruthann Moore, 

Sharon Pike. 
Grade 5—0’NEAL 

Steven Blessing, Brinley Brode, 

: kin, Edward Welch, William Staf-" 
Frank Plummer, Jackie Russell, ! 

Kathy Letterman, Kathy! 

    
  

Harry Calloway, Gene Cain, Mi- 

chael Chaffinch, John Forbes, 

Joseph Gray, Dale Motter, James 

Russell, Barbara Calvert, Char- 

lene Dieroff, Linda Harwick, 

Cheryl Klapp, Joanne Lane, 

Shirley Larimore, Kathy Miller, 

Patty Millman, Gail Simpson, 

Linda Kates. 

Grade 6—HAWPE 

Keith Beauchamp, Tommy Der- 

rickson, Dale Holloway, Chuck 

Hurd, Terry Rogers, Jeff Vada- 

ford, Linda Bonniwell, Ann Co- 

| 
f   hee, Colleen Lecates, Cheryl Le- 

Kites, Patty Phillippi, Diane | 

Smith, Lynn Stayton, Regina | 

Wechtenhiser, Michelle Wilcutts. | 
Grade 6—MANN 

Frank Anthony, Aubrey Brown, | 

Louis Kemp, Sammy Millman, | 

James Webb, Vaughn Wilson, ! 

Guy Wnebrenner, Janice Cohec, 

Barbara Creadick, Joyce Forrest- 

er, Janice Hobbs, Jane Jarrell, 

Kathleen Kirwan, Emily Mec- 

Knatt, Sharon Nichols. | 
Grade 6—MILSPAW 

Susan Dudeck, Linda Jester, 

Debra Chaffinch, Mary Corkell, 

Carol Gannon, Deborah Schepp, | 

Debbie Vincent, Sandra Wyatt, 

Jay Anthony, Marshall Anthony, 

Donald Ellwanger, Roger Hicks, 

Garrison Jerread, Ernie Kohland, 
Terry Porter, Ray Rash, Gary | 
Simpson, Steven Smith, John 

Warrington, Douglas Wilson, 

Thomas Humphrey. 

Special Class—GREENHAUGH 

Norman Griffin, Bobby Ralph, 

Jack Wyatt, Alva Casterline, Ka- 
thy Jester. 

Special Class—LUFF 
Fred Minner, Billy Pippin, 

Richard Carey, Richard Phillips, 

Charles Holden, David Hughes, 

Charles Reed, Joy Anderson, 

Brenda Holden, Beverly Jester. 

Asbury Methodist 
Church Notes 

10 a.m. Church School. Classes 

for all ages. Howard S. Wagner, 
superintendent.’ 

11 a.m. Morning worship serv- 

ice. The sermon, “Wise Men Seek 

Jesus,” will be given by the pas- 

tor. Anthems will be sung by the 

Cathedral and Crusader choirs. 

Nursery for pre-school children 

will be available. 

6 p.m. M.Y.F. All boys and girls 

twelve to twenty are invited. 

7 p.m. The annual Church 

School Christmas party will be 

held in Collins Hall. Santa Claus 

has assured us that he will be 

  

  
present and will have a gift for 

each child in attendance. 
Altar ' flowers this week will 

be presented in honor of Mrs. 
Ruth Ryan. 

Friendly greeters this week will 

be Mr. and Mrs. Earle Nelson. 

Ushers for the month of De- 

cember are Messrs. Fulton Down- 

ing, C. D. Mills, Theodore Har- 

rington, Edward Taylor, and in 

the balcony Horace Johnson. 

The scheduled Pathfinders 

Christmas Dinner for Wednesday 

night has been postponed until 
January 29. 

The annual choir Candletlight 

Service will be held next Sunday, 

Dec. 22, at 7 p.m. The 125 voice 

youth music department will be 

participating.   

| Hickman 
The Union Church Christmas 

covered-dish supper will be Sa- 

turday in the community build- 

ing. Each family is asked to bring 

a covered dish, a pie and 50c to 

help on cost of meat. Time 6:30 

p.m. 

The Prospect Church Christmas 

program will be Sunday evening, 

Dec. 15, at 7 p.m. and Union 

Church will be Sunday evening, 

Dec. 22, at 7.pm. 

Mr. and Mrs. Willie /Fearins, 

of Denton, were last Wednesday 

afternoon guests of Mr. and Mrs. 

Jesse Fearins. 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Scott, Ken- 

ny and Rita Ann, were Sunday 

afternoon guests of Mr. and Mrs. 

Wilmer Wilson, of rural Green- 

wood. 

Mr. and Mrs. Donnie Friedell 
and son, and little twins, moved 

last Tuesday in their home in 

Grenwood after spending several 

weeks with her mother, Mrs. 

Frank Breeding, who accom- 

panied them at their home for a 

week. 

Mrs. Bill Tull, Wayne, Bobby, 

Mike and Debbie, of rural Green- 

wood, were Sunday supper guests 

of her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 

Clarence Breeding. 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Torbert 

and Freddie, of Laurel, were 

Monday guests of his parents, 

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Torbert. 

Billy Scott visited his mother, 

Mrs. Maggie Scott, one evening 
last week. 

Mr. and Mrs. James C. Foun- 

tain were last Thursday evening 

callers of Mr. and Mrs. Jesse 
Fearins. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Bragg, 

Mary, Anna, David, Charlie, and 

Clyde Ira, were Sunday guests 

of Mr. and Mrs. Wade Isner. 

Mrs. Ella Breeding was a recent 

guest of her son and family, Mr. 

and Mrs. Alton Breeding, of An- 
drewville. 

Mr. and Mrs. Dempsey Smith 

and Becky, of rural Greenwood, 

visited her parents, Mr. and Mrs. 

Lawrence Breeding and Donnie 

last week. 
H 

St. George’s Bridge 
To Be Tested 

The U. S. Corps of Engineers 

has notified the State Highway 

Department of plans to conduct 

vibration tests on St. George's 

Bridge on Route 13 from Tues., 

Dec. 10, through Saturday, Dec. 
14. 

Recent pavement repairs have 

prompted the testing to determine 

if the structure has sufficient 

strength to handle the heavy 

trucks which are now using the 

bridge. R 

For more than a year the in- 

creased loads per truck—as much 

as 20% over old weights—have 

been travelling across the bridge. 

Tests will indicate any reinforce- 

ments which may be necessary. 

The testing will be carried on 
with a minimum of inconvenience 

to the public and where possible 

the engineers will “use existing 
traffic as a basis for tests. 

  

SHOP AND SWAP 

IN THE WANT ADS 

  

  

* 

ARNOLD B. GILSTAD 
HARRINGTON, Del. 

RANDALL H. KNOX, Sr. 
Sales Associate 

Frederica—Phone 335-5696 

Telephones: 

Office 398-3551 

Res. 398-8402 

  

  
ERNEST RAUGHLEY 
INSURANCE AGENCY 

Complete Service For Your 

Insurance Needs 

Phone 398-3551 
o~. 

Harrington, Del. 
      

  

Delaware Food | 
Market Report 
Many Jewish homemakers 

readying their shopping lists for | 

the coming Chanukah festivities | 
will, as traditional, select poultry 

as their main dish feature for | 

some of the holiday meals. Tur- 
key, the king of poultry, impres- 

sive and versatile, make a partic- | 

ularly good choice for the observ- 

ance (Dec. 11-18) of the eight- 

day Festival of Lights. 

This is a good week for broiler- 

fryers also, prices are down from 

last week and quality is high. 

Barbecued chicken, hot chicken 

salad, and chicken pot pie, are 

just a few delicious dishes made 

from this tender young chicken. 

Beef continues to be plentiful 

with specials putting this meat in 

the economy bracket. Be sure to 

check price per serving when 

buying, because you will find a 

great difference between cuts. 

Take steak, for example. If port- 

erhouse and round steaks are 

priced the same per pound, the 

true cost it not what the price: 

tag suggests. Round has less bone 

and fat waste and yields close to 

twice as many servings per pound. 

Thus, round is a better buy of’ 
nutrients for the money. 

The season for cauliflower is 

beginning to come to a close, but] 
cabbage remains to be a very 

good buy. Quality on Florida cel- 

ery is much improved this week. 

Tomatoes from Florida are more 

plantiful and are a little cheaper. 

Other vegetables to watch for in- 
clude: cucumber, eggplant, green 

onions, turnips, peppers, and 

sweet potatoes. Also, in many lo- 

cal markets are the dark leafy 

greens—kale, mustard, collards,' 

spinach and water cress. 

Avocados are a leading fruit! 

choice now. Other fruits that are 

excellent choice are: cranberries, 

grapes, grapefruit, tangerines and | 

many oranges. Both Emperor and ! 

Ribier grapes are available, with 

the Emperor the more reasonable. 

The 1963 crop of edible tree nuts 

almonds, filberts, pecans, and! 
walnuts-is record high. Check | 

these nuts for good buys when 

you shop next. | 
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4-H News 
With Marion MacDonald 

Chicago, a warm, friendly town 

for 4-H. For each of our Kent 

County delegates their 4-H Con- 

gress trip will hold many differ- 

ent, exciting experiences. For 

your club agent it has provided 

opportunities to meet many new 

persons and share ideas. It was 

with pleasure that I met Mr. C. 

W. Cook, president of General 

Foods Corporation and Mrs. Kel- 

ley, from the White Plains staff. 

As donors of the foods-nutrition 

4-H program a special dinner was 

held for all state winners and 

their leaders. An exceptionally 

cordial group of representatives 

were hosts at each table. Another 

donor representative chatted with 

briefly was Carl Miller, Firestone 

Rubber Company. How nice to re- 

port to him on the local cooper- 

ation of E. W. Buchanan. A trip 

through the Merchandist Mart 

was quite an experience. 

One can go on and on about 

the interest the donors take in 

you 4-Hers. Throughout the 

week all are so grateful to you 

at home who have given so much 

time and interest to these 4-H’ers 

representing you. Your Delaware 

delegation represented you well. 

No finer persons of our state 

could I find to send at citizens 

than 4-H’ers. 

Jim Baker, State club leader; 

Ed Cordrey, Sussex 4-H leader; 

and Marion MacDonald have been 

the privileged ones to travel in 

this company. I challenge you to 

  

  

NOTICE 

Amberican Legion and 

Auxiliary Members May 

Obtain Their Tickets 

For the 

New Year’s Eve Dance 

at 

QUILLEN’S CLOVER 

FARM STORE       
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“Anything to Build Everything” 
284-4554 

EE —   

explore the potentials of our 

youth. Eighteen delegates will be 

back in Delaware as you read this 

from an educational experience 

that can’t be surpassed. These 

4-H’ers will live, learn and serve 

through 4-H. 
  

Veterans News 
All veterans of World War II 

who have National Service Life 

Insurance today are urged by 

Leon Fields, manager of the Re- 

gional Office, Veterans Adminis- 

tration, Wilmington, to check the 

beneficiaries of their policies to 

determine if the right person, or 

persons, are designated to receive 

or share in the insurance. 

Any change in family status, 

Mr. Fields pointed out, may re- 

quire a change in beneficiary. 

Mr. Fields said ‘the matter 

should be given immediate atten- 

tion by the veterans. for exam- 

ple, if a veteran marries, he may 

want to designate his wife as   

beneficiary, rather than his par- 

ents; if a veteran’s wife dies, he 

may want to name a child as 

beneficiary, or a parent.” 

Mr. Fields pointed out the law 

requires the VA to pay the in- 
surance claim to the person or 

persons listed as the beneficiary. 
Any veteran may change his 

beneficiary by advising the Ve- 
terans Administration in writing; 

the letter should be addressed to 

the VA office to which the in- 

surance premium is sent. 

H.H.S. Calendar 
Of Events 

Dec. 14, wrestling, Milford In- 

vitational. 

  

Dec. 18, basketball, Alumni, 7 - 
p.m. 

Dec. 19, meeting Board of Ed- 

ucation, 7:30 p.m. 

Dec. 20, mid-winter formal. 

Dec. 21, Jan. 1 inc., Christmas 

vacation. 

    

OUR PEACE 

MIND and HEART 
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OUR FIRST 
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‘Funeral Home 
50 Commerce Street 

  

   

  

McKnatt 

Harrington, Del. 

398-3228   
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H ARTEMUS L. GATES WAS T 
g AIRMAN TO RECEIVE THE NAVY 
CROSS. GATES ACHIEVED AN 

     
    

  

@ WAR 1. AFTER HELPING BUILD 

WARY OF OUR NAVY FLYING 

ATTEMPT THE FIRST AIR SEA 

HE RECEIVED THE NAVY CROSS.     
ll GATES SERVED AS ASST. 
SECRETARY OF THE NAVY AIR 
FORCE; LATER AS UNDER 
SECRETARY OF NAVY.     

LTCOR. ARTEMUS L. GATES 

HE FIRST ==. 

ENVIABLE RECORD DURING V/ORLD : 

il DUNKIRK AIR STATION IN FRANCE 
HE ORGANIZED ANTI-SUBMARINE 
PATROLS WHICH KEPT THE ENEMY 

BOATS. HIS DARING LED HIM TO | 

RESCUE OPERATION—THE RESCUE : 
OF TWO DOWNED BRITISH PILOTS yo 
FROM UNDER THE GUNS OF AN go=® 
ENEMY SHORE BATTERY. FOR THIS’ 

HE WAS LATER SHOT DOWN AND 2% 
CAPTURED. DURING WORLD WAR 
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Save on Set-and-Forget 
Westinghouse Elect 

Heater Now Only $16.95 
regularly $19.95 

Just dial the temperature desired. 
Thermostat automatically turns heater 
off, on as needed. No getting up and 
down. Fan sends heat far and wide. 
Shuts off automatically if overturned. 
(No. AH21) 

Save on | 
Mirro- 

‘Matic 

Percolator That Makes 

Delicious Coffee 

Now Only $9.15 
This gleaming aluminum beauty makes 
up to 9 cups of good-tasting coffee, 
fost the way you like it. 

ot automatically. 

poured. (No. M-0102) 

Flavor and tem- 
perature stay right until last cup is 

ric 

(No. 33508) 

Save on 

3-Speed 

— Compact 

Lightweight Work -Saver 

Now Only $11.95 
Does scores of jobs just as well as 
larger, heavier mixers that cost many 
times more. Quality-made by Manning- 
Bowman. 8 beater speeds. Instant push- 
button beater release. Extra power for 
thick, heavy mixes. (No. 465602) 

regularly 
$12.95 

Keeps coffee 

  

Save on Sprinkle- Steam-Dry 

fron That Ends Hand 

Sprinkling Now Only $10.25 
regularly $13.95 

This top-quality Manning-Bowman 
Iron actually sprinkles clothes auto- 
‘matically ‘during ironing. Also irons 
with steam or dry (without sprinkling), 
as desired. Irons all fabrics beautifully. 

    

  

Portable Mixer 

HC15 

  

“Souther States Scottie MacShore Presents... 

Dollar- Stretching Gift Suggestions 

$9.00 Off on Westinghouse 

Electric Can Opener That 

Saves Time, Hands 

Now Only $19.95 
No more struggling with cans, no more 
grinding away with primitive old-style 
can openers. This modern marvel, with . 
powerful motor, opens all cans with 
ease Fsuniieally, Bottles too! (No. 

regularly 
$24.95 

Plus Many Others, 
such as... 

® Mirro-Matic Electric 

Fry Pan... Only $19.95 

© Mirro-Matic Pressure 
Saucepan . .. Only $7.88 

o Fast-hoiling Whistling 

Teakettle . . . Only $2.49 

regularly 
$12.95 

o Manning-Bowman No-burn 

Toaster . . . Only $12.95 

See Your 
Southern States 
Agency Now 
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\{ AL THE DOOR WAS CLOSED has trouble in breathing quickly and easily under heavy exertion. In the first speed payment of a | the policyholders of part of their 
THE HARRINGTON JOURN ; : i There comes a time in most team and individual sports when a divin, ordered by President premium payments since the 

C. H. BURGESS and W. C. BURGESS ................ Publishers We admire the public spirited individual who is willing to take | absolutely maximum effort is required for a brief moment. It may be) Kennedy in 1961, payments were | death rate among GI policyhold- 

GH BURGESS frais ot fh vl do, Editor | on community jobs or head drives for worthy causes. Everyone should | a hard sprint in football, a leap for a rebound in basketball, a fast | completed by March 17. The step- | ers continues to be lower than 
  

W. C. BURGESS 

Suscription Rates $3.00 Per Year 

Out of State $3.50 Per Year 

Office of Publication, 207 Commerce Street, Harrington, Delaware 

Entered as second-class matter August 16, 1946, at the Post Office 

at Harrington, Delaware, under the Act of March 3, 1879. 

  

MUCH ADO ABOUT SOMETHING 

At least once or twice a month some starry-eyed citizen comes 
forward and proposes to hold funeral rites for an ancient and 
malevolent disease. The notion that tuberculosis has been “con- 
quered” and now belongs wholly to the past is such a tempting one 
that some people are reluctant to let mere medical facts stand in its 

way. 
Yet the medical facts are there, and so are the public health 

statistics: more than 50,000 new cases and nearly 10,000 deaths 

from TB in the United States every year. Fortunately, there are still 

plenty of people aware of this not altogther rosy picture, and eager 
to do something about it. Even a cursory look at some of their 
activities shows that vigorous action is being taken against this 

disease. : 
In Indianapolis, for instance, a group of dedicated people work- 

ing through their local tuberculosis association recently carried out 

an intensive campaign of neighborhood chest X-ray examinations, 

during which more than 5,500 persons availed themselves of this 
form of TB checkup. In Kentucky an emergency fund was estab- 
lished so that indigent TB patients could get free transportation to 
‘and from clinics and hospitals. 

In Essex County, Massachusetts, public health nurses were 

given a five-week education program on problems related to Tu- 

berculosis. And down in the Southwest a “Resource Manual for 

Tuberculosis Control in Arizona” was published by hard-nosed TB 
fighter in the redoubtable state. The list of such vigorous anti-TB 
activities around the country could be expanded almost at will. 

All of which invites two conclusions: that there is still far too 

much TB around, and that enough people still know it and are 
concerned about it to justify hopes of ultimate, though far from 

immediate, victory for our side. 

  

WHY RUN FOR OFFICE? 

Why do men run for office in a village or town? Let's look for 

the answer! : 

First, we're sure it isn’t for pay because it isn't commensurate with 
the hours they must devote to their duties. 

“Secondly, they can’t be doing it for selfish motives (favors) as 
they would be impossible to accomplish. : 

Thirdly, it is a cinch they don’t do it for self glory as, more often 
than not, they catch more heat than they do praise as they try des- 
perately to serve the needs of the people who elected them. 

Having ruled out all of the above — could it be that these people 
who run for office do so because they feel there is a need for their 
services, that they think they might benefit the community in which 

they live by assisting in the guidance of the community. 

I is our opinion that there is nothing sneaky about these people 

as some would have you think; no basis to the talk that they are 
conniving against the people who elected them. 

The rabble-rousers often times have much to say about members 
of the village boards or city councils or even town boards. They often 
come in for ridicule, criticism or make enemies of people who once 

were friends. When these things occur it is a shame, for the people 
sitting on your particular board or council are there for the purpose 

of representing you. 

In terms of actual gain, we'd say they often lose more than they 
gain. But they're making every effort to iron out problems that con- 
front their constituents. Those of you who don’t like the way things 
are being done could give more purpose to talk by running for the 

~ village board. To serve is a privilege, but at times we think it must be 
somewhat of a headache, too! 

Thorp (Wisc.) Courier 

  

THE THINKING OF SOME, 
JOB APPLICANTS IS APPALLING 

During a year we interview quite a few persons seeking jobs. 
And whenever their first questions about an opening include, “How 
much will my take home pay be?” or “What does the job pay?” we 
are immediately hesitant about hiring them. 

It continually amazes us the number of applicants who do not 
know how to go about seeking a job and responding to an interview. 
It is beyond us to understand why they do not approach a prospective 

- employer with facts on how they can be an asset to his business. 
An employer is hiring men and women to help, not add to his 

burdens. He wants staff people who can ease the load, not make it 
heavier. Yet, many, many will right off the reel ask, before they even 
list their qualifications and find out the hours involved and other 
requirements, “How much does the job pay; how much will my take 

home pay be?” 
Many who make written applications—including college and 

university graduates—are atrocious spellers. And they don't know they 
should use the dictionary. Others only half fill out application blanks. 

Still others refuse to follow instructions by telephoning an employer's 
house rather than making ‘written application as the advertisement 
requested. : 

During an interview quite a few applicants, without realizing it, 
make clear that what they really want is an easy go; something simply 
to get a paycheck at the end of the week. They ignore the fact that 
here is no excellence without labor. Too many applicants have a record 
of changing jobs frequently, indicating instability. Our advice to 
young people today is stated in the words many years ago of Samuel 

a Johnson: “Those who attain to any excellence commonly spend life 
in some one single pursuit, for excellence is not often gained upon 
‘easier terms.” | 

It is our observation, as it is of many employers, that a surpris- 
ing number of persons are irresponsible. They will agree to give two 
weeks’ notice prior to leaving a job, but end up giving only one 
day or no time at all. They forget that good reference are important 
to future jobs. 

Most of the applicants for jobs we talk to never consider a plan 
of their own to save from their paycheck, no matter how much it 

might be. Instead, in this era, they talk about how much pay they can 
take home so they can pay for already purchased television sets, air 
conditioners, cars and so on. 

We have employed some young persons who are mature in their 
thinking on these matters, but in a majority of cases they think in 
terms of how much they can make, rather than how best they can 
serve their employer, earn according to their talents and build for the 
future. Our preference is the more stable, more reasonable, more de- 
pendable middle aged or older person. This is in contrast, we know, to 
some employers. Our opinion is based on our experience. 

‘We do not say here that all young staffers are not good. One this 
summer, for example, was excellent in every respect and we only wish 
we could employ her full time. She has the finest qualities of a mature, 
“balanced experienced person. 

Generally speaking, though, the seasoned, dependable, reasonable 
applicants, those who do not ask right off about the “take home,” have 
a better chance of winning the approval of prospective employers. 

Fortunately, most established businesses have several key persons 

who can be thoroughly depended upon, who take pride in their work 

and in the success of the overall business. It is these, with the de- 

pendable qualities, who make a business click, regardless of the quality 

of the day-to-day applicants.   The Daily Star-Jowrnd, Warrensburg, Mo. 
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be willing to do his share. Unless citizens are willing to ta':e their 

turn, a community tends to slide backward. 

One can, however, become so involved in community affairs that 

he doesn’t have time to run his own business. Years ago I knew 

a very likeable gentleman, long since dead, who was always in the 

forefront of civic affairs. One afternoon customers of his store found 

What had 

happened? He was serving lemonade at a Farm Bureau picnic. 

the door locked with a note reading, “open tomorrow.” 

What happened to his store? Because he didn’t have time to keep 

ws shelves stocked, his merchandise up to date, or even his doors 

open, he failed in business and at least some of his creditors were 

unable to collect what he owed them when the store closed. 

He was a friendly, well-intentioned chap and most certainly 
civic-minded. It was nice of him to spend the day serving lemonade. 

Of more value to his community, however, would have been a 

well-run store which would have helped attract business to the city 
from the surrounding area EVERY day. Certainly, it would have 
been of more value to the creditors he couldn't pay when he went 
out of business. 

Communities need civic-minded men and women, people willing 

to take on jobs which need doing. One should be careful, howev:r, 
to limit the offices he holds, the drives he heads, to the number he 

can handle while doing his main job well. 
Nothing is more important to a city than well-run, well-man- 

aged’ shops and stores. The more successful they are, the more va'u- 

able they are to the community. 
Not only do their owners profit. The community as a whole 

profits, for the success or failure of a city depends largely on how 

successfully its business institutions are operated. : 

Sleepy Eye (Minn.) Herald-Dispatch 

SMOKING AND ATHLETICS 

As long as we can remember coaches, from high school teams 
on up, have told their athletes to cut out smoking since it cuts 
the wind. Usually the coach was believed and every athlete that 
wanted to amount to something avoided smoking. 

Now science can prove that smoking really does “cut the wind’— 
that is, cause a marked decrease in breathing capacity. 

The committee on Medical Aspects of Sports of the American 
Medical Association and the National Federation of State High School 
Athletic Associations in a recent joint comment on smoking and sports 
point out that the ability to produce maximum efforts and to buiid 
endurance for sports is related to the capacity of the athlete to take 
in and utilize oxygen. 

After reviewing reports on scientific studies of breathing capecity 
the AMA Committee recommends that athletes should be strongly 
advised against smoking. In fact, ten inhalations of cigarette smoke 
bave been shown to materially reduce airway conductance to the 
lung. The decrease is as much as 50 pe. lent and can last for as long 
as an hour. 

One effect of smoking on breathing is to slow down the rate 

  

  at which stale air can be expelled from the lungs. The heavy smoker 

run to try to beat a throw to first base in baseball, a quick jump 
to reach for a high tennis ball, a hard finish sprint in swimming. 

The smoker, even though he may be a fine natural athlete, high- 
ly trained and skilled, may find that his capacity for that a!l-import- 
ant finish spring or leap is slightly less than it might have been if 
he laid off tobacco. 

In a close finish between well matched athletes, the ncn-smoker 

has the edge. 
There is no longer any room for doubt that athletes should 

not smoke. 
The Fredericksburg (Texas) Standard 

  

PARENTS CAN HELP BOOSTER 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT RECORDS 

Most young people, like most adults, rarely operate at full capa- 
city, but parents can take steps to help the child who is classed by 
educators as an “underachiever,” according to Changing Times, the 
Kiplinger Magazine. 

An article in the current issue of the magazine states that about 
half of all able boys and a quarter of all able girls fall into that 
category—bright youngsters whose marks show they are not doing as 
well as they should. 

Most underachieving youngsters need more confidence and un- 
derstanding, less nagging and reproof, the article advises. Parents who 
think their child falls into this category should have a conference 
with his teacher. “The important thing is to find out whether he is 
producing substantially below his ability and if so, why. 

“Lack of interest in school, rebellion, frustration and p:reonal 
psychological problems are causes of underachievement,” the article 
continues. “So are unsympathetic teachers and unsympathetic parents. 
Boys need approval from their father plus the knowledge that their 
fathers respect education. They need to gain independence from their 
mothers. Girls need expressions of love from their fathers, and mothers 
who are mot dominating and not dissatisfied with their role as wife 
and mother.” 

Most students in the underachiever category do learn the basic 
information and skills they need to move up through the grades, the 
article points out, but the work they turn out is close to the minimum 
they can get by with and far below what they are capable of. 

In boys, the tendency toward underachievement shows up as early 
as the first grade and usually is pretty clear by the third or fourth, 
according to Changing Times. Girls aren't generally spotted until the 
sixth grade. “Though many an underachiever appears to be sailing 
blithely along, most are deeply concerned about failure and are dis- 
appointed in themselves, their teachers and their parents,” the article 

notes. “They know they could be doing better but don’t know why 
they should or how to get themselves to make the effort.” 

: Clara City (Minn.) Herik] 

  

manager of the VA Regional Off- 

ice, Wilmington, said payments to 

all of the 4,725,000 veterans par- 

ticipating in the dividend would 

be completed in record time—by 
Jan. 25. 

Veterans News 
In response to President John- 

son’s directive for the earliest 

possible payment of the $234,000,- 

'vidend was completed last Jan- 

  000 GI Insurance Dividend for 

1964, the VA said the first checks : 
would reach veterans by Jan. 2. dered the accelerated payments 

In reporting this, Leon Fields, | as a stimulant to the economy. 

  The President, on Dec. 8, or- 

  

ped up payment of the 1963 di- | the rate upon which the payments 
| were established by law. 

Mr. Fields reminded policyhold- 

the 1964 dividend checks by next | ers that the preparing and mail- 

Jan. 25 will cut a week from the! ing of dividend payments are au- 

previous record processing time |tomatic and require no correspon- 

of 31 days in 1963. {dence from veterans or their 

The dividend payments in 1962, ' families. In fact, such correspon- 

uary 31. The VA plan to issue   
and in the years prior to 1961, dence might delay the dividend : 

were made throughout the entire | distribution process, he said. 

year on the anniversary dates of 

the individual insurance policies. | Shop and Swap—In the Want Ads 
Of the total distribution of] : 

$234,000,000, $15,000,000 will go tol : 

about 225,000 World War I ve-| 

  

  

terans holding U. S. Government PETER PAN 

Life Insurance (USGLI) policies. | Diaper Service 

The remaining $219,000,000 will 

go to 4,500,000 World War II ve- MAKES A YONDEREUL 

terans who hold National Serv- 

ice Life Insurance (NSLI) poli- 

cies, Mr. Fields said. 

The VA estimates that 12,480 

veterans in the State of Dela- 

ware will receive dividends 

amounting to $616,800. 

Korean conflict veterans hold 

non-participating policies that do 

not provide regular annual divi- | 

dend payments. The regular divi- 

dends are primarily a return to 

Salisbury, Md. PI 9-6603 

I RE TSR ST 
  

    PROMPT 

TV SERVICE 
DEL - MOR - TV CO. 

Harrington-Milford Road 

422-8534   
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SEE OUR COMPLETE LINE 
of COLONIAL FURNITURE 
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Lakeland Furniture Mart 
S. State St. Ext. DOVER, DEL. 

PHONE 674-0180       
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CUSTOM HOMES 

vs 
Lali 

— 

* DESIGNED p— 
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¢ FINANCING 

HARDWA RE 

  

© CONSTRUCTION 

“FROM YOUR PLANS OR OURS'’ 

  

“GUARANTEED HOME IMPROVEMENTS” 

WE DO THE COMPLETE JOB . . . 
¢ PLANNING 

¢ CONSTRUCTION 
¢ FINANCING 

NO JOB TOO LARGE OR SMALL 

SSOOBBBBBBBB5S   ‘ ALUMINUM 
PRODUCTS 

HOLIDAY TIME IS FIX-UP TIME — GIVE A PRACTICAL GIFT! 
  

PANEL YOUR DEN or PLAYROOM. 

PREFINISHED PANELS 
4'x8xY,” ® V ® GROOVE 
TH MAHCGANY 

$576 

J SEE OUR COMPLETE 
SELECTION OF ALL 
TYPE PANELING 

  

   
   

    

  

  

    , Bern-z-o-matic 

TORCH SET 

$ 595 

ras Paint 

* All Colors 

$159 $369 
* 50 FT.     

  

GIVE LIM THE PERFECT GIFT 

Tools” 

@ Heavy Duty 

@ Rugged Pe firmance 

%” DRILL $12.38 
%” DRILL $18.95 

“Power 

   ORBITAL 
SANDER $19.95 
JIG-SAW $21.95 
7” POWER 
SAW $32.44     

OUTDOOR 

Extension Cord 

  

  
      
Prom que lcci ALUMINUM Flashlight 

COMBINATION BATTERIES 
PULL _OWN DOORS 

FIXTURE 

Not Installed       51639 
  

Race Car & Train Platforms 

5 x 8 Soundproof Homosote 
  

or 

12" Plywood 
Vix 'S 

SET OF LEGS 

AVAILABLE 

Green $5.60 

Natural $4. 80 

54.48 

    

  

Homosote 

Plywood 
  

  

  

PAINT UP FOR THE HOLIDAYS! 
INTERIOR “WASHABLE” 

LUCITE 

OUR EVERYDAY “LOW PRICES” 

BUILDING MATERIALS 

MAHOGANY 
FLUSH DOOR 
14 
yl 

QOOBOOO 

  
2 Stores To Serve You! 

MILFORD — 422-4547 
MAPLE AVE. 

MILTON — 684-8416 
STORE HOURS: 7:30 - 5:30 

MONDAY thru SAT. 

ELECTRICAL PLUMBING 

    

    
     

   

    
       
      

    
      

   

   

   
    

    

     

   

     
     

   

  

Batts or Rolls     

  

Fiberglass @@¢ 
Insulation 
@® MEDIUM SQ. 

THICK FT. 

4'x8'x1/," 
Hardboard $2838 

  

   Unpainted “%& 
Furniture - 

CORNER CUPBOARDS 
DESKS CHESTS 
BOOKCASE CHAIRS 

Limited Supply Left 

S@38 

  

FINE QUALITY 

  

-6” x6 -8” 

  Wall Paint 
WE CAN MATCH ANY 

COLOR YOU NEED 

5679... 
  

  

      

CEILING TILE 
12x12 

Plain White 

  

  

ROLLER  QQ¢ 
& TRAY     
  

  

    

    
    

S 
@ All Sizes 
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@® For Box Numbers in 

@ Classified Display — 

SELL 

Minimum: 25 words 

38 cents per word add 

Appliances, 

CLASSIFIED RATES: 
or less — 

itional 

ads add 25c¢ 

$1.00 per column inch 

Furniture, Cars, Boats 

Real Estate: Rent. Buy or Hire 

73¢ 

i 

0 0 0 A OM 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 
SELLS and SELLS — To place your order, cali Harrington 398-3206, ask for “CLASSIFIED” 

or use this handy order form 
  

  

  

  

  

Name   

Address   

Number of timeg to run 

  

Date To Start 

DEADLINE — 5:00 P.M. Wednesday 

5 0 I 0 oc, Oc I 2 I OC I FO EX 
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-— RATE SCHEDULE 

All ads in this column must be 

only way in which orders will be accepted for want ads. No ad 

arder accepted for less than 75 

you want inserted, count the words (name and address in- 

cluded), and multiply by the number of times you want the 

ad to run. Send that amount with the advertisement. 

paid for in advance. This 1s the 

cents. If you have an ad which 

  One Insertion, per word 

Repeat Insertion, per word 
With Black Face Type & CAPITALS, per word 4 cents 

Classified Display, per column inch ..._ __...._ 

Card of Thanks, per line 

Memorial, per line 

$1.00 

.... 10 cents 

wee 10 cents 

  

  

(Minimum $1.00) 
Legal Advertising, per col 

Accounts of bakes, dinners, rummage sales, entertainments 
are considered as advertisements. If you charge, we charge. 

  inch $2.10 

  

  

[FOR SALE 
FOR S/ LE—F1o0r cevering. Arm- 
strong and Gold Seal in 8, 9 and 
12 foot widths. Argc Linoleum Co., 
Milford, Del.,, phone 422-8431. 

Bs A tf. 11-280 

  

  

“Nothing decorates like 

WALLPAPER 

ss fens 

Milford Wallpaper 

& Paint Co. 

Phone Milford 422-8317 

For Sale—4-room house on West 
Street. Call 398-8586. tf 3-30 

Wallpaper, new patterns just 
arrived.—Taylor’s Hardware, 398- 
3291. : tf 3-26! 

- | 

For Sale—fill dirt by load. Also! 
chain saw work wanted. Walter W. 
Winkler. Harrington Frederica 
Road. Phone 398-8754. tf 2-22 

  

  

  

  

ALL KINDS OF 
USED FURNITURE 

Priced from 13¢c and UP 

LAKELAND 
FURNITURE MART 

S. State St. Ext. DOVER, DEL. 

Phone 674-0180       
  

$564 OFF ON REFRIGERATOR! Top- 
‘quality 12 cu. ft. Southern States 
Unico Refrigerator. Was $279. Now 

only $225 on easy terms. Brand new 
and sparkling. Many other appli- 
ance bargains. PECK BROTHERS 

FARM SUPPLY, HARRINGTON. 
PHONE 398-3654. YOUR SOUTHERN 
STATES COOPERATIVE AGENCY. 

5t b 12-13 exp 
  

For sale—Westinghouse automat- 
ic washer. Good condition. Call 398- 
3184. 12-20 exp. 

Beef for Sale—for home freezer 
by the quarter or half. 398-3583. 

tf. b 12-13 

For Sale—Apples. George B. Ruos 
and Son have big Red Delicious, 
Grimes Golden and Stayman Wine- 
sap apples and Sweet Cider at the 
packing house 1/2 mile north of 
Bridgeville on Epworth Church 
Road. Open every day 7 am. to 7 
p.m. Phone 337-5011. tf 10-18 

For Sale—2 wheel trailer, wired, 
to use with automobile. Cheap— 
Call 398-8657 after 5 p.m. tf 

  

  

  

  

  

Fresh Dressed 

TURKEYS 
Also Guineas and Chickens 

MRS. HARRY CLARK 

Phone 284-4652 

Felton, Del.   tf 10-18     
  

HOMELITE CHAIN SAWS and 
~ Repairs. Wood, Coal and Oil Heat- 

ers and used stoves. Harry H. Hea- 
ther, Maryuci, maryiana, XiU a=-3U2Ze 

tf 10-18 
  

MOBILE HOMES 
1957 Detroiter 35, 2 bedrooms, | 

good condition $1495. Also 1955 De- | 
troiter 38’, one bedroom, $1150. Can 
be seen anytime. City Service Gas 

Rt. 13 Canterbury. 
tf 11-22 

  
For sale—sleeve ironing board; 

full set of hand painted Blue Ridge 
ware, service for 6, 8 or 10; 3 wood- 
en barrels; Pyrex coffee server and 
warmer.—Phone 398-8827 after 4:30 | 
p.m. tf | 

FARMERS! Double the value of your! 
grain! Mix it with one of Southern | 
States’ Dairy or Swine Supplements. 
Get low-cost meat or milk produc- 
tion. Use our dependable, economical 
grinding and mixing service. PECK 
BROTHERS FARM SUPPLY ' CO, 
INC. HARRINGTON. PHONE 398- 
3654 YOUR SOUTHERN STATES 
COOPERATIVE AGENCY. 

6t b 11-20 exp. 

  
  

power lift, 2 bottom 14” plows, 

NOTICE 
WE ARE NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR 
incorrect insertions or classified or; 
display advertisements for more, 
than ONE {ssue ! 
THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL 

! FOR SALE ¥ 
For sale—three rabbit puppies, 

four months old; two collie pups, 
one six months $25, one year old 
$35. 398-3562. 3t b 12-20 exp. 

SPECIAL 

Just Arrived—Two Tractor Trailer ' 
Loads of (hard-to-get) Insulated 
Siding, “factory rejects.” 

Ideal to Cover-Insulate-Protect and 
Beautify Old Houses, Farm Build- 
ings, Warehouses, Beach Houses, 
ete., ete. Several attractive colors 
and designs to choose from. 

  
  

  

Price only $9.95 for 100 sq. ft. 

U. L. HARMAN, Inc. 
/ 

Marydel, Delaware - Dover, Delaware 

Shop at Harman’s for all of your 
Building Material and Plumbing 
Supply Needs. \ 

A Complete Building Service. 

Md. Phone 482-8181 

Del. Phone 492-3456 
2 b 12-13 exp. 

LLL LLL EL Ed PE dd dd dd Ld ddd ddd ld dddddds 

Pony with saddle for sale—gentle, 
good mannered, broke to drive. Call 
398-8559. C. L. Peck, Jr. 

2t b 12-20 exp. 

For sale—AC Tractor, Model eo 

row cultivator, good condition. 398- 
8478 1t b 12-13 exp. 

For Sale—1954 Chevrolet panel 
truck; good running condition.— 
Phone 398-3124. 2t 12-20 exp. 

MOBILE HOME 

1957 Detroiter 35’, 2 bedrooms, 
good condition $1495. Can be seen 
anytime. City Service Gas Station, 
Rt. 13 Canterbury. tf 11-22, 12-13 

MAKE A REAL CUT IN THAT 
WEEKLY GROCERY BILL: Stock 
your freezer with SAULSBURY’S | 
FINEST SELECTION OF FROZEN 
VEGETABLES. We grow, pack, and 
sell direct. No distributors, jobbers 
or retail stores. YOU SAVE! Eco- 
nomical 20 pound pack - no expen- 
sive retail packaging. YOU SAVE! 
Quantity discounts. YOU SAVE! En- 
joy the best vegetables at the low- 
est possible prices. SAULSBURY 
BROS.,, INC. Ridgely, Maryland. 
Phone 634-2141. 2t b 12-20 exp. 

) NOTICE 
CHRISTMAS TREES FOR 

Balsam fir from Canada, Norway 
Spruce, live Christmas trees. 1000 
teet north of drawbridge on Reho- 
both Boulevard. Look for signs. 
William Gray, phone 422-9558, Mil- 
ford, Delaware. 2t b 12-20 exp. 

| SERVICES | 

  

  

  

  

  

SALE 

  

  

  

SCHREIBER 

Heating & Service 
FREE ESTIMATES 

24-Hour Burner Service 

Clarence (Pete) Schreiber 

Owner 

Call Harrington 398-3656 

  
  

  

Classified Rates 

CREDIT SERVICE 

A pookkeeping charge of 

25¢ will be made fer all 

Classified Ads not paid in 

advance and an additional 

charge of 25c for each 30 

days bills remnaip unpaid. 

RATES ARE NET.       
  

SERVICES 
  

  

ELECTRIC 
MOTOR REPAIR 

Welders Generators 
Saws-Drills Mixers-Vacuums 

Rewinding Reconditioning 

WILSON ELECTRIC CO. 
Vernon Road - Harrington, Del. 
Day-398-3804 — Nightonos-gvos 

t -       

  

| Ave. 

FOR 
TERMITE CONTROL 

Ali Work Guaranteed 

Free Estimates 

— Call — 

RAYMOND DEAN 
Harrington 398-3539 

: tf 3-14 b 

FLOOR COVERINGS 

Sandran and Forecast 
6, 9 and 12° Widths 

Gleem Paint 

Wholesale and Retail 

MILFORD 
WALLPAPER CO. 
Phone Milford 422-8317 

CUSTOM - MADE 

DRAPERIES 

FABRICS 

UPHOLSTERY 

SEE-AT-HOME SERVICE 

SMITH CHISM 422-8838 
tf 10-19 

We make, sell and repair violins. 
Bring in old one, will allow what is 
possible. A. Decktor, 38 Clark Sues 

  

  

SLIPCOVERS 

RUGS 

  

  

all modern Maytag washers. Cahall 
and Shaw Furniture. f 12-1 

| FOR RENT | 
For Rent—house at 210 Commerce 

Street. Call 398-8316 or A it 
: - 

House for rent 108 Wolcott 
Street. Available now. Call 398-3276. 
William Outten. tf 10-25 

. For rent—south side of brick 
house, 103 Commerce Street. Mod- 
ern improvements. Call Mrs. F. 

tf 11-1 

  

  

  

  

Brown Smith 398-3552. 

  
For rent Dec. 1—2 bedroom apt., 

corner of Dorman and Mechanic Sts. 
Auto. washer and venetian blinds. 
Call 398-8507 after 3:30 p.m. Ernest 
M. Smith. 

House for rent—27 Mill Street, 
Harrington. W. S. Vinyard. Phone 
422-5216. 2t b 12-13 exp. 
  

Houses for rent—Available now. 
307 Railroad Ave. 309 Railroad 

Also offices on Commerce 
Street. Call Mrs. T. C. Collins, Mil- 
for 422-4820 or 422-4343, Mrs. Hor- 

‘ace Quillen, Harrington 398-8319. 
tf 12-13 

    
  

R.C.A. and ZENITH 

TV SALES 

We Service All Makes 

Full | Antenna Service 

TROTTA’S 
APPLIANCES 
Phone 398-3757 
      

      

PHOTOS FOR SALE 

A single print of most photo- 
graphs published in The Harrington 
Journal will be for sale for $1. Re- 
quest for photo must be made with- 
in two weeks after publication. 
  

For Sale—Harrington, 3 bedroom 
house, insulated, storm windows. 
Call 398-8540 after b p.m. 

tfb 9-26 exp. 

WEAR WORK SHOES? You'll like 
out complete assortment of Thoro- 
good Job-Fitted Work Shoes, Red 
Ball Galoshes and Insulated Boots. 
Tops for quality, comfort and wear, 

  

A NEW [DEA FOR A NEW ERA 
  

HAVE YOU HEARD ABOUT 
THE NEW LOW-COST 

BUDGET     priced right. PECK BROTHERS 
FARM SUPPLY CO. INC. HAR- 
RINGTON. PHONE 398-3654. YOUR 
SOUTHERN STATES COOPERA- 
TIVE AGENCY. 6tb 12-13 exp. 

For sale—Scratch pads, 4x6 inch- 
es, at bargain prices-—The Journal. 

  

  
For sale—furniture, toys, dishes 

and clothing at Harvey's PRareain 
Center. One mile East of Harrington 

on Milford Road. ZU 14-1o cap. 

DON’T GET UP NIGHTS 

It takes just 39c¢ and 12 hours to 
start relief—or your money back 
at any drug store. When functional 

kidney disorders cause getting up 
nights, scanty flow, burning, back- 
ache, leg pains, dizziness use easy=- 
to-take BUKETS 4-day treatment. 
Acts fast to increase and regulate 
passage. NOW at Clendening Phar- 

itl 3t b 12-20 exp. 

  

MASTER 
FAMILY HOSPITAL PLAN? 

* It helps pay hospital- 
surgical-medical bills. Let 

me show how you can 
save with this new Na. 
tionwide policy. ; 

OUTTEN'S INSURANCE { 

SERVICE   HARRINGTON — DELAWARE 

PHONE 398-3276 ¢ 

ATIONWIDE 
MUTUAL INSURANCE COMPANY 
Home Office: Columbus, Ohio 

|   vo Tey 

J | 8 
{ 

    
  

    
Apt. for Rent—3 rooms and bath. 

Available Jan. 1. Mechanic Street. 
Wm. H. Wright. Call 398-3578. 

7 tf 12-13 exp. 
  

| WANED 

Wanted: Dead. or Alive, Used 
Furniture. We buy all type of fur- 
niture. Call 734-5303. 4t 12-27 exp. 

  

Wanted—Woman for companion 
and light housekeeping, to live in. 
Mrs. Sarah Killen, 2 Dixon Street. 
Call day 398-3296, night 398-8060. 

tf 12-13 

Wanted — practical nursing and 
housekeeping. Real experienced. 
Phone 492-3549. If no answer please 
call again. 1t b 12-13 exp. 

Miscellaneous 
We buy used furniture and tools. 

Call 335-5994. After b p.m. call 335- 
6667. tf 3-29 

CARD OF THANKS 
CARD OF THANKS 

I sincerely wish to thank all our 
relatives, friends and meighbors for 
all the flowers, cards, visits, prayers 
and acts of kindness during my stay 
in Milford Memorial Hospital and 
since my return home. Special 
thanks to Dr. Graybeal and all the 
hospital staff. Thanks also to the 
blood donors and all others who 
offered. Thanks to Rev. Rice, Rev. 
Blair, Rev. Shockley and Rev. Miller 

  

  

  

  

  

| for their visits and prayers. S 
HARRY HANSON 
and FAMILY 

1t 12-13 exp. 

NOTICES | 
NOTICE OF REDUCTION 

OF CAPITAL 
OF 

ANGELINA CHEVROLET- 
CADILLAC COMPANY 

Pursuant to the provisions of Sec- 
tion 244 of the Delaware General 
Corporation Law, notice is hereby 
given that the capital of the above 
corporation has been reduced from 
$160,000.00 to $121,326.92 by (a) the 
transfer of $24,773.08 of its capital 

MRS. 

  

  

tf 11-15 

  

& 
surplus 

NOTICES 
to earned surplus; 

  

which 
\ amount was originally transferred 
thereto from earned surplus; and 

i (b) the redemption for retirement 
of 139 shares of the outstanding 160 
shares of Class A stock. A Certifi- 
cate of Reduction of Capital was 
filed with the Secretary of State of 
Delaware on December 9, 1963 and 
on the same date a certified copy 

‘thereof was left with the Kent 
County Recorder of Deeds for the 
completion of the record in that off- 
ice, all in accordance with the pro- 
visions of said Section 244 of the 
Delaware General Corporation Law. 
ANGELINA CHEVROLET- 
CADILLAC COMPANY 
By Robert A. Hunter, President 

3t 12-27 exp. 

NOTICE OF REDUCTION 
OF CAPITAL 

OF 
PIONEER OLDSMOBILE, INC. 

  

Pursuant to the provisions of Sec- 
tion 244 of the Delaware General 
Corporation Law, notice is hereby 
given that the capital of the above 
corporation has been reduced from 
$59,800.00 to $41,322.79 by the pur- 
chase and retirement of 118 Class B 
shares of the outstanding 187 shares 
of Class A stock and 314 shares of 

‘Class B stock. A Certificate of Re- 
duction of Capital was filed with 
"the Secretary of State of Delaware 
on November 22, 1963 and on the 
same date a certified copy thereof 
was left with the Kent County Re- 
corder of Deeds for the completion 
of the record in that office, all in 
accordance with the provisions of 
said Section 244 of the Delaware 
General Corporation Law. 

PIONEER OLDSMOBILE, INC. 
By Harland R. Kn 

  
ox, President 
3t 12-13 exp. 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 

CONTRACT DSP 1663 
The Delaware State Police will 

receive sealed bids for painting the 
interior and exterior of Troop 2, 
State Road, New Castle, Delaware. 
Specifications may be obtained at 
the office of Colonel Eugene B. Ellis, 
Superintendent, Delaware State 
Police, Headquarters, Dover, Del- 
aware, and the bids will be opened 
in his office at 1:15 P.M., EST, De- 
cember 16, 1963. : 
COL. EUGENE B. ELLI 

Superintendent 
November 27, 1963 

  

2t b 12-13 exp. 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 

CONTRACT DSP 1763 
The Delaware State Police will 

receive sealed bids for furnishing 
twenty-three (23) 1964 pursuit ve- 
hicles. This is to be an outright pur- 
chase with no trade-ins. Specifica- 
tions may be obtained at the office 
of Colonel Eugene B. Ellis, Superin- 
tendent, Delaware State Police, 

  

1 Headquarters, Dover, Delaware, and 
the bids will be opened in his off- 
ice at 1:30 P.M., EST, December 16, 
1963. 
COL. EUGENE B. ELLIS 

Superintendent 
November 27, 1963 

2t:b 12-13 ‘exp. 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 

| CONTRACT DSP 1863 
The Delaware State Police will 

receive sealed bids for furnishing 
twenty-three (23) mobile radio com- 
bination units. Specifications may be 
obtained at the office of Colonel 
Eugene B. Ellis, Superintendent, Del- 
aware State Police, Headquarters, 
Dover, Delaware, and the bids will 
be opened in his office at 1:45 P.M., 
EST, December 16, 1963. 
COL. EUGENE B. ELLIS 

Superintendent 
November 27, 1963 

  

2t b 12-13 exp. 

NOTICE 
In pursuance of an order of H. 

Clifford Clark, Register of Wills, 
in and for Kent County, Delaware, 

  

is hereby given of the granting 
Letters Administration on the estate 
of Wm. H. VonGoerres on the 2nd 
day of December A.D. 1963. All per- 
sons having claims against the said 
Wm. H. VonGoerres are required 
to exhibit the same to such Admin- 
istratrices within nine months after 
the date of the granting of such 
Letters, or abide by the law in that 
behalf, which provides that such 
claims against the said estate not 
so exhibited shall be forever barred. 

Margaret V. Callaway and Doris 
M. VonGoerres, Administratrices 
of Wm. H. VonGoerres, deceased. 

H. Clifford Clark 
Register of Wills 
Brown & Brown 
Attorneys for Estate 

3t 12-20 exp. 

NOTICE OF REDUCTION 
OF CAPITAL 

  

4 oF 
GANDARA BUICK, INC. 

Pursuant to the provisions of Sec- 
tion 244 of the Delaware General 
Corporation Law, notice is hereby 
given that the capital of the above 
company has been reduced from 
$56,961.37 to $46,000.00 by: (a) the 
transfer of $8,261.37 of its capital 
surplus to earned surplus; which 
amount was originally transferred 
thereto from earned surplus; and 
(b) the retirement of Twenty-seven 
(27) Class B shares of the Corpor- 
ation’s 276 outstanding shares of 
Class A stock ($100 par) and 211 
outstanding shares of Class B stock 
($100 par). A Certificate of Reduc- 
tion of Capital was filed with the 

, Secretary of State of Delaware on 
; December 2, 1963 and on the same 
date a certified copy thereof was 
left with the Kent County Recorder 
of Deeds for the completion of the 
record in that office all in accord- 
ance with the provisions of said 
Section 244 of the Delaware Corpor- 
ation Law. 

GANDARA BUICK, INC. 
By Louis R. Gandara, President 

3t 12-20 exp. 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 

CONTRACT DSP 1563 
The Delaware State Police will 

receive sealed bids for installing 
new floor covering for Troop 2, lo- 
cated at State Road, New Castle. 

i Delaware. Specifications may be ob- 
tained at the office of Colonel Eu- 
gene B. Ellis, Superintendent, Dela- 
ware State Police, Headquarters, 

  
    

! 1 Dover, Delaware, and the bids will 
be opened in his office at 1:00 P.M. 
EST, December 16, 1963. 
'COL. EUGENE B. ELLIS 

Superintendent 
November 27, 1963 

2t b 12-13 exp. 
    J 

Kent General 
Hospital News 

Dec. 3 to Dec. 10 

ADMISSIONS 

Charles Quail, Felton 

Francis Morris, Felton 

{ Mollie Hendricks, Harrington 

| Charles Hoff, Felton 

James Saulsbury, Felton 

DISCHARGES 

Dorothy Fisher 

Robin Killen 

  

dated December 2 A. D. 1963 notice | 

Agency Views on 
State Jail Due 

All agencies concerned with 

prison facilities will be asked 

for ‘suggestions on the site of a 
new state prison. 

The Board of Corrections 
Committee seeking a site is lin- 

ing up several to be inspected 

— some in lower New Castle 

County, the remainder in Kent. 

At last month’s Board of Cor- 

rections meeting Harry Ww. 

Towers, acting prison director, 

proposed a new building group 

in the Dover-Smyrna area. 

But New Castle County real 

estate dealers have approached 

the board's planning committee, 

recommending sites. Tuesday’s 

discussion indicated several 

sites will be inspected in lower 
New Castle County. 

site should be away from any 

forseeable population | center. 

Land costs are another import- 

ant factor to the committee, 

which agreed chances of ob- 

taining land already owned by 

the state are slim because such 
land is reserved for parks. 

The Corrections Board re- 

cently listed these above steps 

in the long preparations for a 
final decision: 

—All agencies concerned with 

prison facilities will be contact- 

ed by two committee members 

for ideas on location, construct- 

ion and size. Included will be 

police forces, parole boards, 

courts and the State Planning 
Office. 

—The board will inspect out- 

of-state prisons to gather plan- 

ning and construction tips. 

—Planning committee mem- 

bers will investigate procedures 

for land acquisition and sale of 
lands to state agencies. 

—State Planning Director 

John A. Bivens, Jr., and Donald 

K. Harmeson, director of sani- 

tary engineering for the State 

Board of Health will aid in 

building plans, as will an archi- 

tect specializing in prison de- 

sign. 

The new prison will be used 
for those who have been sen- 

tenced already. The three ex- 

isting county prisons will prob- 

ably be retained for holding 

prisoners awaiting trial. 

Present plans call for housing 

of 500 prisoners plus facilities 

{ for personnel. The offices of 

| the Department of Corrections 

| if approved by the General As- 

| Bbiy, probably will be locat- 

| ed at the new prison. 

| The poor condition of existing 

facilities is a major reason for 

| the new institution. 
Towers said a locksmith has 

estimated that the cost of re- 

pairing 36 cells—a fraction of 

the number at New Castle — 

would be $7000. The board 

would have to spend $15,000 

per 36 cells to replace the locks 

and remodel cell doors to ac- 

comodate the new locks. 
The consensus of the board 

was that a “great deal of mon- 

ey” would be needed to remod- 

el all prisons to provide for 

maximum 
and fire safety measures rec- 

ommended by the fire marshal 

in each county. 
The board agreed that New 

Castle prison can stand the way 

it is until a new prison is built, 

  
rectional Institutions, relatively 

new buildings, are satisfactory 

for the present. 
  

“The Running 
Man” At Reese 
Dec. 13-1415 
The official opening of the the- 

atrical holiday season opens at 

the Reese Theatre this Friday, 

Saturday and Sunday, Dec. 13-14- 

15, and undoubtedly, the screen 

bursts forth with an avalanche of 

joy and merriment. Laurence 

Harvey and Lee Remick in “The 

Running Man” the first hit, pro- 

vides ninety minutes of unadul- 

terated thrills filled with intense 

suspense. “Beach Party,” 

spots in modern entertainment. 

To miss this, is to miss one of the 

top combination hit shows of this 

season or any season. 

Imagine Janet Leigh, Van John-   

The committee is agreed the’ 

security precautions! 

and that Kent and Sussex Cor-: 

with 

Bob Cummings, Dorothy Malone, 

and Frankie Malone hits the high 

| son, Shelley Winters, and Martha 
Hyer, all in a single show. The 

entire cast is in the new Hal 

Wallace Paramount hit, “Wives 

and Lovers,” listed for Friday 

(and Saturday only, Dec. 20 and 

21. And imagine this great show 

with a follow-up that has been ad- 

of the Vampire,” universal’s 

thriller-diller, one of those hand 

in hand shockers requiring an 

escort. 

The management advises one to 

be sure and see the coming adver- 

tisement in this newspaper listing 

the special one day show, Sunday, 
Dec. 22. 

The annual Free Christmas Show 

will be given the morning of Sat- 

urday, Dec. 21. Everybody is 

invited. 

Caesar "Rodney 
School News 

The Department of Music of 

Caesar Rodney Schools will pre- 

sent a program of Christmas mu- 
sic on Thurs., Dec. 19, at 8 p.m. 

in the High School Auditorium, as 

a part of the regular monthly 

meeting of the P.T A. 

This will be a varied program, 

utilizing the three major music 
ensembles of the school, and the 

selections to be presented will 

cover the wide scope of Christ- 

mas music, from traditional carols 

to the modern popular Yuletide 

music. i 
The program will be opened by 

the Caesar Rodney Orchestra, 

consisting of 73 members, follow- 

ed by selections from the 78- 

voice Glee Club, both organiza- 

tions being under the direction of 

Mrs. Gladys M. Blaner. The pro- 

gram will be concluded by the 

Caesar Rodney High School Con- 

cert Band, numbering 68 mem- 

bers, and under the direction of 
Edwin Englehart, chairman of the 

Music Department. 

All members of the P.T.A. and 

the general public are cordially 

invited to attend this program in 

the auditorium Thurs.,, Dec. 19, 

at'8 p.m. 

  
Chicken. Cooking 
Entry Blanks 
Aavailable 

Have a yen to fly to Europe? 
Care for a West Indies vacation? 

Want to go on a $2,000 shopping 
spree? Or perhaps you'd prefer to 

win a houseful of portable electric 

appliances? 

All these, and many other valu- 

able prizes are in store for 1964’s 

top home chicken cooks. 

So bring out that favorite chic- 

ken recipe and try it on family 

and friends for their reaction as 

to its championship caliber. 

There’s a chance at prizes and the 

glamour of being a national cook- 

ing champion no matter which 

way you like to prepare chicken. 

For the outdoor barbecue en- 

thusiast, male or female, age eight | 
'to eighty, there’s prospect of a 

‘trip for two via Pan American 
Airways to Montego Bay, Jamai- 

ca. Plus a nine-day stay at the 

glamorous Bay Roc Hotel on the 

shores of the warm Carribbean. 

The fry-pan minded of any age 

over eight can win a complete set 

of appliances from the Sunbeam 

line. 

For those 18 or over who pre- 

| fer to do their cooking by range 

there’s a senior division grand 

prize of two roundtrip tickets to 

London, Paris, Frankfurt, Brus- 

sels and Amsterdam by Pan Am 

jet, plus the fame and fun of be- 
ing national chicken cooking 

champ. 

| And, for the hard-to-please 

[ younger set who cook on ranges, 

.there’s a division and a grand 
prize all their own for under- 

eighteeners. The junior champion 

wins a trip to Chicago where 

Polk Bros., world’s largest center 

of brand names, will give him or 

her carte blanche to take home 

$2,000 worth of merchandise of 

the champion’s own choice. 

In addition to these top glam- 

our prizes, there are 53 other na- 
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A MESSAGE 
Sent by You 

On 2,000 Cards 

Would Cost $80 

For Postage Only 

| PLUS 

| Writing or Typing 

And Addressing 

  

A WANT AD 

WILL DO MORE 

For 

Only $1       

tional prizes including deluxe 

ranges and color TV in the four 

divisions of 1964’s National Chic- 

ken Cooking Contest. Additional 

prizes are offered in many states 

where there will be preliminary 

state cookoffs. 

You can get an earlier-than-us- 

vertised to the roof tops, “Kiss ual start in the forthcoming Na- 

tional Chicken Cooking Contest, 

too. Contest sponsors, the Poultry 
and Egg National Board of Chi- 

cago, and the Delmarva Poultry 

Industry Association of George- 

town, report that entry blanks 

will start appearing in many 

supermarkets, neighborhood food 

stores, and appliance and hard- 

ware stores any day now. Dead- 

line for mailing the entry blanks, 

along with your favorite recipe 

is February 15th. Copies of the 

entry blank also can be obtained 

free by mail any time between 

now and Februray 10 by writing 

to the Poultry and Egg National 

Board, 8 South Michigan Ave. 

Chicago 3, Illinois. 

Preliminary state recipe con- 
tests or cookoffs will be held dur- 

ing March to select four finalists 

per state in each division who 

will be eligible for the national 

cookoff. This latter event will be 

hosted by the Delmarva people 

June 18, 19 and 20. It’s to be a* 

Easton, in the Chesapeake Bay 

countryside, and will be held as 

part of the gala 3-day 17th Del- 

marva Chicken Festival there. 

National cooking finalists got 

free room and board at Easton. 

Judging is done by professionals 

including some of the nation’s 

most distinguished food editors 

and home economists. No prev- 

ious national champion is eligible 

to cook in the division in which 

he or she won a championship. 
  

Homemade Candy, 
Cookies Make 
Good Holiday Gifts 
Some of the most appreciated 

Christmas gifts can come from 

your kitchen, notes Katie Thomas, 

Kent County home economics ex- 
tension agent. 

Homemade candies, cookies, 

fruit cakes and steamed puddings   

all make excellent gifts for the 

busy or hard-to-please persons 

on your gift list. Wrapped in 

colored cellophane or foil, home- 

made goodies make attractive and 

inexpensive gifts sure to be en- 

joyed by everyone. 

If you want to give a more 

“substantial” gift, you might fill 

an apothecary jar, vase, salad 
bowl with candies or cookies. If 

you make fruit cake or nut bread 

for gifts, bake them in one of the 

new stove-to-table porcelain 

finished pans, or in a set of at- 

tractive molds or in an unusual 

casserole, Wrap the whole thing 

in foil or cellophance and you 

have the type of gift that would 
cost many dollars from a special- 

ty shop; but one sure to be more 

appreciated because you made it 

yourself. ; 

Recipes for many cookies, can- 

dies and other favorites may be 
found in a University of Dela- 

ware publication entitled “Christ- 

mas Goodies.” These sure-to- 

please recipes have been tested by 

home economists and homemak- 

ers. The recipe booklet is avail- 

able for 25 cents from Mrs. 

Thomas's office, Post Office 

Building, Dover; or from the De- 

partment of Rural Communica- 

tions, University of Delaware, 

Newark, Delaware. : 
  

FCUR FERRIES 

(Conlinued from Tage 1) 

four ferries—the Delaware, the 
New Jersey, the Cape May andl 

the Cape Henlopen—a new look 

will cost about $50,000. ; 

Nolan C. Chandler, director of 

the ferries, estimated it will cost 

about $100,000 to burn off the old 
paint and apply the new exterior 

colors and also paint the inferiors. 
The bistate authority alse 

adopted tentatively an insignia— 

| the letter D, symbolizing Dela- 

ware Capes, with streamlined de- 
coration attached. 
  

BE WISE — ADVERTISE 

SHOP AND SWAP 

IN THE WANT ADS 
CALL 398-3206 

  

1 
  

GOOD RESULTS 
when Mr Buyer meets Mr. Seller 

  

  

  THE HARRINGTON JOURNAL 
398-3206  
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PAGE Ix 
FENCE TALK 

With George Vapaa 

Swine producers should be 

thinking about protecting their 

pigs from the cold weather. 
Coldness, drafts, and dampness 

are profit cutters with all sizes 

and ages of pigs, but they are 

much more severe on the smaller 

pigs. For the first couple of days 
after farrowing, a little pig can- 

not endure the winter weather. 

A chilled pig at farrowing will 

tend to be a poor pig if it sur- 

vives. 
Winter weather may reduce 

your profit if you feed your hogs 

in open lots, but if the pigs are 

protected from the weather, they 

can be fed more efficiently. 

The most efficient pork is pro- 

duced in a temperature of 60 to 

70 degrees where there are no 

drafts and where it is relatively 

dry. The better you can provide 

this type of environment during 

the winter, the more efficient 

your swine enterprise will be. 
  

Good-quality corn silage can re- 

place hay in the dairy calf ration 

without serious effects on the 

calves. 
In a recent experiment, re- 

searchers divided 36 Holstein 

calves into three equal groups.: 

One group received alfalfa hay, 

a second group was fed corn sil- 

age and the final group a com- 

bination of hay and silage. 

All the roughages were fed 

free choice from birth to 20 weeks 

of age plus a calf starter fed at a 
maximum of three pounds per 

calf per day. 
Average roughage consumption 

per animal for the 140-day trial 

was 431 pounds for .the hay group 

and 1,244 pounds for the corn- 

silage group. The group receiving 

both hay and silage consumed 77 

pounds of hay and 1,255 pounds 

of silage. 

Dairymen who use corn silage 

to replace hay in the ration must 

make up for the vitamin D and 
calcium deficiencies in the silage. 

It’s best to feed a vitamin D sup- 

plement as well as steamed bone 

meal along with silage. 

It is also important that the 

calves eat the silage well, since 

they will have to consume about 

three times as much silage as hay 

to get the same amount of dry 

matter. , 

One way to encourage better 

corn silage consumption is to 

clean out the feed box and feed 

fresh silage each day. 
  

‘Every emergency is different. 

Are you ready? 

If an emergency catches you 

~ unprepared, what you don’t know 

about protecting your home and 

family could be costly—even fa- 

tal—to them and to you. 

In early America, every family 
had a survival plan. When a fire, 

~ flood, or Indian attack threatened, 

each person had a job to do. Na- 

tural disasters—tornadoes, floods, 

blizzards, fires, hurricanes, ice 

storms—still happen. Now, the 

possibility of nuclear war poses 

an additional threat to all Ameri- 
cans. 

To survive, modern Americans 
must be just as alert, just as pre- 

pared as their forefathers. If you 

plan for an emergency before it 

occurs, your chances of being 

alive and healthy afterward will 

be greatly increased. 

Pick the safest place in your 
home or on your farm. Add 

shielding to make it better. A 

shelter needn’t be elegant, only 
safe. Be ready to take advantage 

"of the best shelter available at 
all times. Store a two weeks’ sup- 

ply of food, water, and other 

everyday essentials in your shel- 

ter area. 

These measures are do-it-your- 
self insurance against the time 

your life may be at stake. 
  

Shelter, feeding and overall 

health of a beef breeding herd 
are of the utmost importance 

when it comes to planning a win- 

ter management program. 

The herd should be sorted into 

age groups which are uniform in 

food and shelter requirements. If 

the cattle aren’t sorted, some will 

always be overfed and other un- 
derfed. Groups having different 
‘nutrient requirements include dry 

cows, cows suckling calves, year- 

ling or two-year-old heifers, 

heifer calves and bulls. 

Yearling and two-year-old heif- 

ers must be handled differently 

from the rest of the herd, depend- 

ing on whether they are bred to 

calve as two-year-olds or three- 

year-olds. Yearlings bred to calve 

3 as two-year olds probably should 

should get a little grain during 

the winter. Heifer calves kept 
for replacement should be fed 

rather liberally if they are going 

to be bred as yearlings. 

For the rest of the herd, the 
winter ration should consist large- 

ly of farm grown roughage. It 

~ will take approximately two tons 

of hay to winter a cow, or about 

~ 20 pounds per day. If silage is 

available, three to four pounds 

will replace one pound of hay. A 

protein supplement should be fed 

if the hay is of poor quality. 

Sheltering the herd can be man- 

aged without the use of barn 

space. However there should be 

some type of shelter, such as an 

open shed with drained or paved 

lot. These lots should open into 

  

    
     
   
    
   

     
    
     
    

     
    
   

       
   
      

     

   
    

    

a pasture, so when the ground is 

| frozen or dry enough, the cows 
' will have their choice of the open 
shed or the pasture. 

Wool Growers 
Urged To 
Keep Records 

Wool growers who market their 

lambs in the fall should remem- 

ber to keep adequate records of 

their sales so that they will be 

able to make proper applications 

for payment under the wool in- 

centive program, according to 

Russell C. Bowdle, chairman, 

Kent Agricultural Stabilization 

and Conservation Committee. 

The sales record for lambs sold 

should include the name of the 

buyer, his original signature, and 

the number and liveweight of 

lambs sold, plus the description 

“unshorn.” Lamb payments are 

made only on lambs that have 

never been shorn, to discourage 

unusual shearing of lambs before 

selling. 

The Chairman also reminds 

growers that current marketings 

of wool and lamb through Dec. 

31, 1963, will qualify for incen- 

tive payments under the wool 

program for the 1963 marketing 

year. (In previous years, the 

marketing year ended March 31.) 

Beginning in 1964, the marketing 

year will be the calendar year. 

Kent County growers are urged 

to file their applications for pay- 

ment, supported by the required 

sales documents, with the Kent 

ASCS County Office at Dover, as 

soon as possible after their fall 

sales are completed. While the 

final date to apply for payments 

on 1963 marketings will be Jan- 

uary 31 of next year—covering 

marketings of wool and lambs 

from April 1, 1963, through Dec. 

31, 1963—an application may be 

submitted at any time between 

now and then. 

Mr. Bowdle said that lamb 

feeders particularly should keep 

accurate records which will es- 

tablish the length of time they 

have owned lambs on which they 

apply for payment. Lamb pay- 

ments are made only on lambs 

which a producer has owned for 

30 days or more, and the amount 

of payment is based on weight 

gain of the lambs during the sell- 

er’s ownership. 

Grace Church to 
Present Concert 

The Sanctuary Choir of Grace 

Methodist Church, East Market 

& King Streets, Georgetown, 

will present a concert of sacred 

Christmas music Sunday at 7:39 
p.m. in the Sanctuary of the 

church. The director of the choir 

is H. Eugene Bowne. The organist | 

is Mrs. Irma Roach. Soloists for 

the evening will be Mrs. Shirley 

Baker, Mrs. Jane Helm and Mrs. 
Betty Hill. 

The program will consist of the 

following selections: “Sing Alle- 

luia! Christ is Born”, “Glory to 

God in the Highest”, “Now Re- 

joice”, “Praise Ye The Lord of 

Host”, “The Snow Lay On the 

Ground”, “There were Shep- 

herds”, “Behold ' That Star”, 

“Draw Neigh, Immanuel”, “A 

Child is Born in Bethlehem”, 

“Softly the Stars”, and carols. 
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Keep Christmas 
Safe As Well 
As Merry 

The appearance of your tree on 

Christmas morning will reflect 

the treatment it has received since 

it was cut down, according to 

| Ernest N. Scarborough, associate 

| professor of agriculture engineer- 

ing at the University of Delaware. 

The safety of the Christmas tree 

also depends on how it has been 

kept, he says. 

Christmas trees should be stor- 

ed outside, or at least in the cool- 

est place available until time for 

decorating. Storage in a warm 

‘place will cause a tree to dry ex- 

cessively, which, in turn, may 

cause needles to drop off and 

create a fire hazard. 

Before placing the tree in its 

stand, a diagonal cut should be 

made across the trunk about an 

| inch above the base. This cut will 
| make it possible for the tree to 

absorb more water. The cut sur- 

face of the trunk should be com- 

pleted covered with water at all 

times. When the tree is in a warm 

room, it may use a pint or more 

of water daily; therefore, a large 

container is desirable for the 
stand. 

  

Scarborough says keeping the 

tree standing in water is the 

most pratical, satisfactory, and 

convenient method in reducing 

the fire hazard and keeping the 

needles from discoloring or fall- 

ing. 

Live green boughs and branch- 

es make attractive decorations, 

but they will remain attractive 

longer if they are arranged in 

water to keep them fresh and to 

reduce the fire hazard. If it is not 

possible to place greens or trees 

in water, they may be made flame 

retardant by immersing, spraying 

or sprinkling with a solution of 

nine ounces of borax and four 

ounces of boric acid powder mix- 

ed with one gallon of warm wat- 
er. 

Christmas trees, wreates, man- 

tles, and windows frequently are 

decorated with colored lights. 

These lights, however, can be a 

fire hazard or give a serious shock 

to children or adults if the cords 
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and connections are not in good| To all—I wish a Merry Christ- | from the train could ignite dry|John A. and Elizabeth Martin Mrs. Harry H. Williams 

condition. Scarborough suggests mas and a joyous New Year to |pine needles. and was a garage mechanic in : 7, 

checking all lights and electrical all citizens of the State of Del-| Use only electric lights to de- Mrs. Eleanor Grier Williams, 
decorations before using them. 

For safety’s sake, he suggests 

discarding old strings of lights 

which have bad insulation and 
show signs of deterioration. When 

buying new lights, check to see 

that they bear the Underwriters’ 

label of inspection, certifying 

good workmanship and materials. 

Aluminum trees should never 

be trimmed with electrical decor- 

ations, Scarborough cautions. A 

break in the insulation of light 

strings used on these trees could 
conduct electricity to the tree and 

make the whole tree a serious 

shock hazard. He recommends 

using a spot lamp placed some 

distance from the tree to illumin- 
ate it. 

By taking a few precautions as 

you put up your Christmas decor- 

ations, you can help to assure 

that your Christmas will be a 

safe one. . 

Heed Safety 
During Holidays 
Favinger Warns 

Citizens of Delaware, 1 urge 

you one and all to do all in your 

power to prevent any incident 

which might mar the joy of 

Christmas time. It should be a 

time of fun and joyful reunion 

with friends and relatives. The 

possibility of fire greatly increas- 

es at this time of year due to the 

added hazards resulting from de- 

corations, and wrappings from 

gifts, not to mention hastily dis- 

carded smoking material easily 

overlooked in the fun of celebra- 
tions . 

Fire, striking during this fes- 

tive season can quickly convert 

a joyous family reunion into a 

blackened, burned out frame of, a 

once cosy dwelling ringing with 
laughter of children. 

Please join me in elimination of 

any condition which could lead to 

  

loss of life and property and turn | 
a joyous holiday into a heartache! 

  

aware and implore each to follow 
the safety hints which follows: 

Americans during December 

will buy and decorate around 45 

million natural Christmas trees 

cut from the nation’s tree farms 

and forest. : 

For these trees Americans will 

spend over $50 million. 

To decorate them families will 

buy around 200 million new or- 

aments. 

A tree contains natural resins 

which ignite easily and burn 

readily. 

If proper precautions are tak- 

en, however, fire may be avoid- 

ed. Particular attention should 

be given to trees in churches and 

schools. 

Trees in addition, should not. 

be set up close to stairways be- 

cause in case of fire, the stair- 

way as an exit from upper floors 

would be blocked. 

With regard to the care of 

Christmas trees in the home, the 

fire marshal has these sugges- 

tions: 

When you choose your Christ- 

mas tree this year, select one 

which apepars freshly cut. Feel 

the needles to make sure they are 

firmly attached. 

Keep the tree out of doors until 

just before Christmas. And keep 

it standing in a pail of water so 

that it will remain ‘fresh. 

When you put the tree up, place 

it in the coolest part of the room. 

It should be as far as possible 

from radiators, heaters and as 

far away as possible from the 

fireplace. This will reduce the 

chances of fire and keep the tree 
from drying. 

Use a tree stand which has a 

water container in which the 

trunk can rest. Most trees “drink” 

water fairly fast, so fill the water 

container daily. 

Christmas tree decorations 

should be flamproof. Use only 

decorations made of glass metal 

or fire-resistant material. 

Electric trains should be set 

up away from the tree. A spark   

corate the tree—never candles. Be 

sure to check lighting sets be- 

fore placing them on the tree. 

Those with frayed wires should! 

be discarded. When you buy a 

new set look for the UL tag or 

label of Underwriters’ Labora- 

tories, Inc. 

When you open presents Christ- 

mas morning, put away gift wrap- 

pings you intend to keep. Gather 

up other wrapping ‘and throw 

them away immediately after 

presents are .opened. 

Check the tree for dryness from 

time to time, if needles near 

lights have started to turn brown, 

change the position of the lights. 

The lights on Christmas trees 

should be turned off when every- 

one is away from home. 

When the needles start falling, 

take the tree down immediately 
and discard it outdoors. 

Even if the tree is still fresh, 

plan now to dismantle it the day 

after New Year's. 

Make sure your decorative 

lighting does not overload elec- 

trical circuits. 

Wiring and electrical equip- 

ment used out-of-doors should be 

designed for the purpose. 

If you are using a metal Christ- 

mas tree this year use off-the-tree 

lighting with colored lights to 

give a softer and more beautiful | 

illumination. Placing strings of 

Christmas lights upon any metal 

tree sets up the possibility of elec- 

tric shock if the cord becomes 

frayed or the interior of a light 

socket comes in contact with the 

tree. 

Play it safe and use off-the-tree 

lighting with any metal tree. 
  

George L. Martin 

George L. Martin, aged 71 

years, husband of Belle Martin, 

of RD 1, aHrington, passed away 

Wednesday morning in the Mil- 

ford Hospital following a linger- 

ing illness. 

Mr. Martin 

Pennsylvania, 
was born” in 

son of the late   PE COR
R
 

CR
I 

S
R
S
 

Washington, Pa. for several years. 

trained and drove 

harness horses and had lived in 

Harrington for fifteen years. 

Besides his wife, he is survived 

by one son, Clair A. Martin, Bal- 

timore, Md.; three daughters, 

Mrs. Lois Cope, San Diego, Calif.; 

Mrs. Helen Bard, Oklahoma City, 

Okla.; and Mrs. Jean Bryden, Los 

Angeles, alif.; eight grandchild- 

ren; two great-grandchildren; two 

brothers, Thomas and Boyd, and 

three sisters, Mrs. Nannie West- 

lake, Mrs. Lillian Farabee, and 

Mrs. Esther Jones, all of Wash- 

ington, Pa. 

then owned, 

Due notice of funeral services 

will be given by the McKnatt 

Funeral Home, Harrington. 

66, died Sunday at her home, 

1818 Lovering Ave., Wilmington. 

In addition to her husband, she 

is survived by two daughters, 
Mrs. Mildred Wagner, of Harring- 

ton, and Mrs. Pauline Magargal, 

of Naamans Road; two sisters, 

Mrs. Mary Foster of Newark and 

Mrs. Beulah Sharpe, of Chester: 

four grandchildren, and one 

great-grandson. She was a mem- 

ber of West Presbyterian Church. 

Funeral services were held 

Wednesday afternoon in the 

Gracelawn Memorial Park Cha- 

the park. The Chandler Funeral 

Home, Delaware Ave. and Jef- 

ferson Street, Wilmington, hand- 

led the arrangements.   
  

  

        

    

Vinyl} — Fur Cuff 

$7.95 — $6.95 

Men’s Bleck. - Brn. 

Children’s Slippers reg. $1.95 - $145 
Assorted Men’s - Women’s - Children’s SLIPPERS 

LADIES BOOTS 

LITTLE GENTS SHOES 
SPECIAL Values — $2.95 - $3.95 

~= Leather — 

$6.95 - $7.95 - $8.95 

OXFORDS $4.95 
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CROWN LINE 
of Marking Devices 

and Equipment 
—®   

Adjustable Stencils 

Rubber Stamps 

Autograph Stamps 

Badges 

Bank Stamps and Daters 

‘Base-lock Type Outfits 

Staplers 

Brass Plates and Signs 

Brass Wheel Daters 

Bronze Signs 

Stencil Brushes 

Chart and Sign Printers 

Brass-fibre Checks 

Check Signers 

Cost and Selling Price Stamps 

Price Remover 

Time Stamps 

Price Markers 

Date Holders 

Date Sets 

Dating Machines 

Alphabet Stamps 

Detail Presses 

Die Place Daters 

Egg Stamps 

E-Z Price Markers 

Etches Plates 

Fingerprint Pads 

Fountain Marking Brushes 

Indelible Outfits 

Ink Cleaners 

Inks 

Inspectors Stamps 

Laundry Marking Outfits 

Lead Seals, Presses 

Letter Band Numberers 

Library Daters 

Line Daters 

    

Line Numberers 

List Finders 

‘Marking Pencils 

Marking Pots 

Numbering Machines 

Metal Plates 

Metal Wheel Daters 

Pocket Stamps 

Seal Presses 

Self Inking Daters 

Signature Stamps 

Stamped Metal Signs 

: Stamp Racks 

Steel Stamps 

Steel Letters 

Stencil Supplies 

Tags 

Ticket Punches 

Wax Seals 
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U. of D. Board of 
Trustees Meeting 

N. Maxson Terry, Dover at- 

torney, has been elected to a six- 

year term as a member of the 

University of Delaware’s board of 
trustees. 

Terry succeeds the late George 

M. Fisher, a trustee from 1939 

until his death in July of this 
year. 

Re-elected were four incumbent 

trustees, Walter J. Beadle, Wil- 

mington; R. R. M. Carpenter, Jr., 
Montchanin; Joseph L. Marshall, 

Lewes, and Warren C. Newton, 

Bridgeville. Newton is vice pre- 

sident of the board. 

Other board actions at Satur- 

day’s semi-annual meeting on 

the university campus included 

approval of plans and allocation 

of funds for the enlarging of 

Mitchell Hall, principal campus 

auditorium, and acceptance of 

plans for a new dormitory com- 

plex, Gilbert Hall. 

Two minor fee changes also 

were announced by the trustees. 

~ The first provides for an increase 

from $5 to $10 for the non-re- 

fundable fee required with each 

formal application for admission. 

The second establishes a non-re- 

fundable transcript evaluation 

fee of $10 for each applicant seek- 

ing advanced standing as an un- 

dergraduate. Both fees will be- 

come effective in the spring sem- 
ester, 1964-65. 

‘Terry, chairman of the State 

Highway Commission, is also pre- 

 sident of the Delaware State Bar 

Association. 

A graduate of Princeton Pre- 

paratory School, he received his 

bachelor’s degree in business ad- 

ministration and his law degree 

at Washington and Lee Univer- 

sity. He was admitted to the Del- 

~ aware bar in 1929 and in June 

~ of this year was admitted to the 

bar of the U. S. Supreme Court. 

Active in civic affairs, Terry 

has been a director of the So- 

ciety for the Preservation of An- 

tiquities, a member of the State 

Board of Education, president of 

the Friends of Old Dover, a 

member of the Delaware State 

~ Park Commission, and chairman 

of the 1963 Red Cross Drive in 

Delaware. 

      
    

     

  

    

    

    

   
       
   
    

    

    

     

      

  

     

      

       

    

    

   

  

   
    

     
   
     

He was vice chairman of the 

Delaware Aeronautics Commis- 

sion from 1946-50, and was for 

many years attorney for the Kent 

County Levy Court. He also has 

served as a member of the Com- 

mission to Reorganize the State 

Government, and as a director 

of the Baltimore Trust Company. 

~ He is a member of the Delaware 

~ State and Kent County Bar As- 

sociations and the Phi Kappa Sig- 

ma and Phi Delta Phi fraternities. 

Recognizing the need for ex- 

pansion of facililes available to 

~~ the department of dramatic arts 

and speech, the trustees approved 

a functional plan calling for the 

addition of two wings to Mitchell 

Hall. 

The wings, containing 6,960 

square feet, will provide ten off- 

ices, two classrooms, workshop 

~ and storage areas for costumes 

~ | and set construction, and six re- 
cording booths for corrective 
| speech practice. The stage will 

~ be redesigned and slightly en- 
~ larged and the entire building air 

4 conditioned. Some changes may 
also be made in the seating ar- 
~ rangement of the auditorium to 

improve spectators’ sight lines 

~ from side balcony seats. The esti- 
| mated cost of the entire project 

is $449,000. 

~ With the remodeling and addi- 
tional space, the activities of the 

~ department will be brought to- 

    

   

    

    
   

  

   

  

   
    

    

first time, a factor which is ex- 

~ pected to improve departmental 

operations. 
Anticipated heavy enrollment 

increases in 1964 and 1965 have 

compelled the university to move 

forward the completion date of 

Gilbert Hall, the next scheduled 

dormitory complex on the East 

campus. 

In a recent national survey, Dr. 
Garland G. Parker, University of 

~ Cincinnati registrar, warned the 

~ nation to “be ready for a jolt” 

~ when the largest freshman class- 

es in history enter the nation’s 

colleges in the next two years. 

Since Delaware’s freshman class- 

es have been running well ahead 

of average national enrollment 

increases, Delaware’s officers and 
trustees consider it imperative 

that the dormitory construction 

schedule envisioned in the univer- 

~ sity’s long-range planning sur- 

~ veys be followed and, where ne- 

cessary, stepped up. 
The trustees approved plans to 

modify the design of Gilbert 

‘Hall, which is similar to Har- 

~ rington and Russell dormitories, 

so that its capacity will be in- 
creased from 550 to 651 beds. 
Other new features include fami- 
 ly-size quarters for a full-time 

residence hall adviser, a larger 

number of single rooms, and 

elimination of a long center 

i corridor. 
To finance the construction of 

the new structure, the trustees 
empowered university officials to 

apply for a self-liquidating loan 

of $3,580,000 from the Housing 

     

     

  

    

     
    

   

    

    

   

    

    
    

     
   
    

    

  

   
    

   
    
   

  

‘tion. 
In a further effort to meet ris- 

i pressures, the 
   

gether under one roof for the |B 

‘and Home Finance Administra-| 

ing policies for 1964-65: 

1. Limiting the number of out- 

of-state students to. 280 in an an- 

ticipated entering class of 1,550. 

2. Restricting the admission of 

“limited program” students (these 

not fully qualified academically) 

to those who successfully com- 

plete prescribed summer session 

courses. Priority on admission of 

Delaware residents will be given 

to those fully qualified and, if 

enrollments exceed facilities and 

staff, limited program students 

may be asked to wait until Feb- 

ruary, 1965 to enter the universi- 

ty. : 

3. Proceeding with plans and 

selection of a site for another new 

dormitory to be opened in Sep- 

tember, 1966. Studies also are be- 

ing made which will provide for 

the renovation of several small 

dormitories for temporary use in 

1965. 

The trustees also received cop- 

ies of the annual report of Pre- 

sident John A. Perkins which 

covers the 1962-63 academic year. 

Society for 
Crippled Children 
Seeking Therapists 

Do you have a love of people 

and a desire to help them? Would 

you like to help an injured child 

walk and play again or aid a dis- 

abled man to resume supporting 

his family? If you do, the career 

for you is that of a physical ther- 
apist. 

Richard R. Leclair, executive 

director of the Delaware Society 

for Crippled Children and Adults, 

stressed the dire need for physi- 

cal therapists in Delaware at a 

recent meeting of the Kent Coun- 

ty Auxiliary to this Society in the 

home of Mrs. George Ehinger in 

Dover. This need is also felt in all 

the other 49 states. The Delaware 

Society is trying far and near to 

locate trained people in physical 

therapy. 

Such a trained worker or thera- 

pist would be one of the special- 

ists who carry out the physician’s 

prescriptions for treatments pro- 

vided through the use of exercis- 

es, heat, light, water, electricity 

  
sical therapist, you would work 

social workers, vocational coun- 

selors, nurses, and occupational 

therapists toward the total reha- 

bilitation of the patient. 

At the present time there are 

approximately 5800 unfilled po- 

sitions waiting for qualified phys- 

ical therapists, and the need is 

expected to increase. Opportuni- 
ties range from a choice of work- 

ing situations in hospitals, schools, 

rehabilitation centers, physicians’ 

offices and home-care programs 

to supervising, teaching, research 

and administration. The Delaware 
Society’s Rehabilitation Center in 

of Wilmer F. Loomis is serving 
the community as a therapy cen- 

ter. The load is increasing by the 

week and more therapists must 

be hired to help with this in- 

crease. 

If you have an ability to work   
good hpysical and mental health, 

you may be interested in a ca- 

reer in physical therapy. You 

For a list of approved schools, 
write to the Delaware Society 

for Crippled Children anl Adults, 

ington 1, Delaware. 
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and massage. As a qualified phy-|& 

with a medical team of physicians, | ¥ 
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will find scholarships available. $8 

Inc., 1324 Market Street, Wilm-' 

New ASC 

Committees Chosen 
Results of the election of ASC 

Community Committeemen , for 

Kent County, were announced 

this week by Russell C. Bowdle, 

chairman, Agricultural Stabiliza- 

tion and Conservation County 

Committee at Dover. The election 

was held Nov. 18, by mail and 

ballots were tabulated publicly 

by the incumbent Kent ASC 

County Committee Nov. 20, at the 
county office. ; 

Farmers elected to the com- 
mittees are: 

Community 1: Earl T. Horsey, 

Smyrna, chairman; Robert M. 

Proud, Jr., Smyrna, vice chair- 

man; Robert B. Slaughter, Smyr- 

na, regular member; Ellis Brown, 

Smyrna, 1st alternate, and Joseph 

Lamberta, Smyrna, 2nd alternate. 

Community 2: Frank Zimmer- 

man, Dover, chairman; Millard 

Dixon, Dover, vice chairman; 

John T. Moor, Dover, regular 

member; Preston Burris, Jr., 1st 

alternate, and Melvin Brown, 
Dover, 2nd alternate. 

Community 3: Samuel Dixon, 

Clayton, chairman; William Attix, 

Dover, vice chairman; Medford 

Davis, Jr., Clayton, regular mem- 

ber; Harold Hilyard, Dover, 1st 

alternate, and Edward L. Hughes, 
2nd alternate. 

Community 4: John Gunter, 

Marydel, chairman; Francis 

Thomas, Marydel, vice chairman; 

Carlton Carter, Dover, regular 

member; Raymond Tarailia, Hart- 

ly, 1st alternate, and Steve Szel- 

estei, Hartly, 2nd alternate. 

Community 5: James S. Metz, 

Magnolia, chairman; James Tar- 

burton, Camden, vice chairman; 

Woodrow Haas, Wyoming, regu- 

lar member; L. Gardner Kersey, 

Viola, 1st alternate, and Michael 

Witomski, Viola, 2nd alternate. 
Community 6: Raymond 

Hughes, Felton, chairman; Albert 

Warren, Felton, vice chaiman; 

Charles Cohee, Jr., Goldsboro, 

regular member; Joseph Hughes, 

Felton, 1st alternate, and L. Mer- 

vin Shulties, Felton, 2nd alternate. 

Community 8: Lester A. Kil- 

| ten, Felton, chairman; John H.| Leon Fields, Manager of the VA 
Greenly, Felton, vice chairman; 

Derrickson Biggs, Felton, regular 

member; Samuel L. Webb, Fred- 

erica, 1st alternate, and William 

Paskey, Jr., Felton, 2nd alternate. | 
Community 9: Lester C. Lari] 

more, Harrington, chairman; Mer- | 

ritt Camper, Harrington, vice 

chairman; W. A. Stafford, Har- 

rington, regular member; Fran- 

  

Regional Office, Wilmington, 

points out the annual income 

questionnaires go to veterans and 

dependents of deceased veterans 

on the VA’s nonservice-connected 

pension rolls, and to parents of 

deceased veterans who are receiv- 

ing dependency and indemnity 
compensation. 

The questionnaires are punched 

Postage for 
Christmas Cards 
Same Today as 1847 

“People sending Christmas 

cards today at the 5c first class 

rate pay the same to mail Christ- 

mas greetings as Americans did 

‘well over a century ago,” Post- 

  
cis L. Needles, Harrington, 1st|cards which must be filled out Master Howard W. Dill noted this 

alternate, and Tony Gerardi, Har-! with the required information and Week. 
rington, 2nd alternate. 

Community 10: Howard War- 

ner, Milford, chairman; Heyman 

Roosa, Milford, vice chairman; 

Ralph Jump Jr., Houston, regu- 

lar member; Charles West, Mil- 

ford, 1st alternate, and Marvin 

Davis, Milford, 2nd alternate. 

The ASC Community Commit- 

tee chairman, vice chairman, and 

regular member automatically be- 

came the delegate, alternate dele- 

gate, and second alternate dele- 

gate, respectively, to the county 

convention where the ASC Coun- 

ty Committee was elected. The 

County Convention was held 

Tues., Nov. 26, at the County Off- 
ice. 

The following were elected: 

Russell C. Bowdle, Harrington, 

chairman; Joseph W. Ennis, 

Smyrna, vice chairman; Olin 

Gooden, Felton, regular member; 

Thomas P. Webb, Milford, 1st 

alternate, and J. Heyman Roosa, 

Milford, 2nd alternate. 

The ASC County and Commu- 

nity farmer-committees are in 

charge of local administration of 

such national farm programs as 

the Agricultural Conservation 

Program, the Feed Grain pro- 

gram, the National wool program, 

acreage allotments and market- 

ing quotas, commodity loans and 

storage facility loans. 
  

VA Questionnaires 
Mailed With 

Pension Checks 
The Veterans Administration 

in Delaware mailed some 3500 

Income Questionnaires with the 

November 30th pension checks. | 

    

returned to the VA before the 

usual deadline—January 31— or 

‘payments will be suspended. If, 

after suspension no questionnaire 

is submitted, Mr. Fields said, the 

pensioner will be required to pay 

back all payments received in 

1963. 

These forms are machine 

punched. The VA requests these 

cards be handled with care so 

they can be processed through 

tabulating machines when they 

are returned. They must not be 

folded, trimmed or mutilated in 

any manner. 

They should be returned 

promptly to the address in the 

upper rght hand corner. This 

address should be copied exactly 

as it appears on the form. 

This early distribution permits 

those with fixed incomes to re- 

turn the cards at once, while 

those with earnings or changing 

incomes may still wait until they 

get their W-2 forms or other in- 

formation they need to know in 

order to answer the questions. 

Veterans and dependents re- 

ceiving pension under the law in 

effect prior to July 1, 1960, are 

required to report only their an- 

nual income. Persons on the rolls 

under the pension law that went 

into effect July 1, 1960, must also 

fill in a net worth item as requir- 

ed by law. 

Mr. Fields said laws governing 

nonservice - connected pension 

payments require that the VA re- 

ceive this income information 

every year. Payment of pension 

depends on the individual’s need 

as determined by the amount of 

income received annually from 

sources other than pension. 

| “Research shows that in 1847 

the Post Office Deparment issued 

its first stamps, including a nickel 

stamp for the basic prepaid let- 

ter rate,” Postmaster Dill said. 

“And, of course, in those days a 

nickel could buy a meal where it 

usually can’t even buy a cup of 

coffee today,” Mr. Dill pointed 

out. 

“Since 1932,” the postal execu- 

tive observed, “while living costs 

for the American family have 

skyrocketed considerably more 

than 100 per cent - the cost of 

mailing a first-class letter has 

only increased by two cents or 

two-thirds.” ’ 

The Postmaster’s comments 

were made in connection with a 

recommendation to Harrington 

residents to use the first-class 5c 

Christmas stamp on their Christ- 

mas cards. The stamp portrays 

the National Christmas Tree on 

the “Eastern Ellipse’ ’in the Na- 

tion’s Capital. The stamp is avail- 

able at the local post office. 

The 5c rate permits forwarding 

{or return of the letter where ne- 

cessary, allows the use of a hand- 

written message on the card— 

adding a personal touch—and also 

provides speedier handling and 

faster delievery, particularly for 

cards going out-of-town. 

“In recent years, people have 

been buying better and more ex- 

pensive greeting cards—and it 

seems a shame, when only 4c 

third class postage is paid and 

the addressee has moved that we 

normally can not even forward 

the card,” Mr. Dill commented. 

“It is poor economy to try to 

have a few pennies and lose sev- 

eral dollars worth of cards in the 

bargain.”   
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See 14 kt. gold cases, gold-filled 

cases, stainless steel waterproofs, 

others with diamond trims. Auto- 

matic, wrist alarms, nurses’ styles. 

Dressy bracelet watches, expan- 

sion bands, leather 

straps. Stunning selec- 
tion—watches for every 

occasion, every need. 

Many shock - protected, 

others with unbreak- 

able main springs. This 

is the watch event 

you've always hoped 
for; better get here 
early! 

plus 10% fed. tax 

    

       

  

      

     
   

    

   

   
   
    
   

  

   
   
   
   

  

   
   
   
   

  

   

    

  

“Reports from the = greeting 

card industry indicate it is not 

uncommon for an average family 

to send more than 100 cards dur- 

ing the holiday season. 

“To avoid trouble and waiting 

in line, I suggest that two full 

sheets of the Christmas stamp - 

100 to the sheet - be picked up 

when at the post office, and then 

there is no last-minute panic 

about getting stamps to put on 

cards to send to those who have 

been overlooked or added to the | 
ligt.” 

Christmas stamps, of course, are 

useable for postage at any time, 

Mr. Dill emphasized. 
A Reminder to the Kiddies: 

All letters addressed to Santa 

Claus, North Pole with the Zip 

Code No. 99701 used in the ad- 

dress and the Zip Code No. 19952, 

which is the number for the Har- 
rington Post Office in your re- 

turn address, will be answered by 

Santa Claus and his! helper, Mr. 

Zip. 

  

  

~~ Mrs. Thomas Twigg 
Mrs. Sue Twigg, 73, widow of 

Thomas Twigg, died Saturday   
Greenwood, after a short illness. 

She had served as a steward of 

Greenwood Methodist Church and 

was a member of its Woman's! 

Socety of Christian Service. 

She is survived by a daughter, 

Mrs. Eva Earp, Wilmington. 

Services were held at the Flei- 

schauer Funeral Home, Green- 

wood, Tuesday afternoon.   

Samuel Ellwanger 

Samuel Ellwanger, 90, retired 

farmer, died in an ambulance Sa- 

turday en route to Easton Me- 
morial Hospital. 

He was being taken to the hos- 

pital after suffering a heart attack 
at his home. 

He is survived by his widow, 

Mrs. Bessie Anthony Ellwanger; 

a daughter, Mrs. Eloise Smith, 

Denton; two sons, Leslie, George- 

town, and Harold, Harrington; 

five grandchildren; two great- 

grandchildren, and a sister, Mrs. 

Matilda Thornton, of Arizona. 

Services were held Wednesday 

afternoon at the Moore Funeral 

Home, Denton. 

  

  

  

DELAWARE’S 

OLDEST 

BANK 

All deposits insured up to 

$10 900 by the Federal Deposit 

[nsu.,-ance Corporation       
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FHS. Starts 
Basketball Practice 

Coach Bill Smith has eighteen 

hopefuls scrapping for berths on 

his Harrington High School bas- 

ketball varsity. Bill 

Wayne Col 

are returnig regulars from the 

1962-63 team. Leading candi- 

Bitler. 

Last year’s five showed im- 

provement and Coach Smith 

hopes to continue the trend. With 

the entry of the Dover Air Force 

Base High School into the Hen- 

lopen Conference, the Lions will 

be unable to schedule any non- 

league foes. Harrington will play 

home and away contests with 

Dover Air, Felton, Greenwood, 

Bridgeville and Delmar, other 

western division rivals and single 

tilts with the eastern division 

group of Milton, Millsboro, John 

‘M. Clayton, Selbyville, Lord 

Baltimore, and Rehoboth. 

Other Lion aspirants are Joe 

Taylor, Frank Welch, Larry Gar- 

ey, Ron Hughes, Henry Minner, 

~~ Glenn Smith, John Greenhaugh, 

Marshall Hatfield, Sam Knox, 

Del Manges and Ellis Myer. 

    

  

  

   

  

   ~ Three Lions on 
~ All-Henlopen 
Second Team 

Gayle Fry, Joe Taylor and Bar- 

Ty Fry were picked on the Hen- 

lopen Conference second team in 

J a meeting of league coaches on 

"Tuesday. Gayle Fry is a tackle, 

Taylor an end and Barry Fry is 

a quarterback. 

Bill Adams, Rusty Jack and 

Ron Hughes made the honorable 

“mention list. Adams missed the 

second team by the narrow mar- 

gin of one vote. 
This is by far the largest group 

of Lion football players ever to 

be honored by the Henlopen Con- 

ference. 
~ Bill Adams led the team in 

scoring in league play. Barry Fry 

was one point behind. Rusty Jack 

will be expected to carry much 

of the offensive load next year 
~~ sinee Adams and Fry are sen- 

© jors. 

  

   
  

    

~ Banquet to Honor 
4-H Club Members 

Outstanding New Castle Coun- 

ty 4-H Club members will be 
io AE tonight (Thursday) at 

: the annual county 4-H achieve- 

ment banquet. In addition, two 
~ business firms will receive 

plaques in recognition of their in- 
terest and support of 4-H activi- 

ties. 
~The banquet will be held at 

~ Middletown High School, and 
some 250 4-H club members and 
leaders are expected to attend, 

according to Dean C. Belt, New 
Castle County 4-H club agent. 

~The business awards, “in re- 
cognition for meritorious service 
to 4-H,” will be presented to Dan- 

~ neman Fabrics, Inc, of Newark 
© and to White Brothers Supply, 

of Middletown. 
In addition, 4-H club leaders 

will receive pins in recognition of 

their service. 
~~ Dan Koble, state director of vo- 

cational agriculture instruction, 

will be guest speaker. Awards 
~ will be presented by Belt and by 

James O. Baker, state 4-H leader. 

~~ BIRTHS 
iIford Memorial Hospital 

. 4: 
“Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Harvey, 

~ Harrington, boy. 

Dec. 5: 3 
Mr. and Mrs. Carvel Brown, 

~~ Houston, girl. 
~~ Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Roberts, 
Milford, boy. 

~~ Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Hopkins, 
Millsboro, boy. 
~~ Dec. 6 
i Mr. and Mrs. Larry Engle, Dov- 

i iter, boy. 
Br Dee. 1: 

~~ Mr. and Mrs. William Walls, 
Milford, twin girls. 

~~ Mr. and Mrs. Martin Washing- 

ton, Wyoming, boy. 

Dec. 8: 
Mr. and Elijah Weathersby, 

‘Milton, boy. 

Dec. 9: 

deh Mr. and Mrs. George Legates, 

Harrington, boy. 
yx Dee. 11: 

: Mr. and Mrs. George Scorah, 

Millsboro, boy. 

BEEBE HOSPITAL, LEWES 

Dec. 3: 

Mr. and Mrs. William Atkins, of 

Millsboro, a girl, Sandra Lynn. 

Dec. 4 

Mr. and Mrs. DeWitt Wolfe, of 

Clarksville, a girl, Rita Helene. 

Dec. 5: 

Mr. and Mrs. Wilson E. Moore, 

of Georgetown, a boy, Kenny 

Wilson. 
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SPORTS 
KEITH S. BURGESS — Sports Editor 

Adams, | Harrington High 

lison and Barry Fry |Trunners did well in a 2.5 miles 

  
  

Rogers, Carson 
Win Trophies In 
Philly Race   

For the fourth straight year 
cross-country 

race in Philadelphia’s Fairmount 

| Park. 

dates for the other two starting, 

positions are Randy Knox, Rich-|son were awarded trophies for 

"ard Black, Joe Torres and Harry | finishing seventh and eighth, re- 

  

) 

      

Dennis Rogers and Wayne Car- 

spectively. Rogers, a junior, was 

eleventh as a sophomore and 40th 

as a freshman. Carson was 34th 

in 1962. 

The race starts at Vesper Boat 

Club. The runners cross the 

Schuylkill River on a bridge near 

the Philadelphia Zoo, run about 

a mile on the other side of the 

river, cross back over near the 

Philadelphia Art Museum and 

finish where they started. 

Don Morgan, of Clearview Re- 

gional High, New Jersey, was the 

winner. A stiff wind and con- 

struction work near the finish 

line kept the runners from post- 

ing good clockings. Rogers was 

timed in 13.38 compared to a 13.13 

last fall. 

Ellis Myer and Bob Matthews, 

H.H.S. sophomores, made excel- 

lent showing as they captured 

eleventh and twelfth places in 

their first Philadelphia appear- 

ance. 

Roger Betts was close behind in 

fourteenth place just four sec- 

onds ahead of Roger Redden. 

Eighth grader Bob Dean sur- 

prised by beating varsity runners 

from the Philadelphia area. Dean, 
Matthews and Myer made a very 

fine beginning in cross-country 

this fall. When this trio reports | 

in 1964 with the added strength 

and maturity that a year will 

bring, they will be in a position 

to lower their times greatly and 

as a result move even closer to 

the leaders in next autumn’s 

meets. : 
  

Carve! Gets 
Charter Bills 

The House sent to the governor 

Tuesday bills changing the chart- 

ers of Lewes, Camden and Mills- 

boro, but the Senate held action 

on a Rehoboth Beach charter 

amendment. 

The House also approved legis- 

lation permitting Dover to use 

voting machines in municipal elec- 

tions this January. It must still 

be passed by the Senate. 

Meanwhile, Gov. Elbert N. Car- 

vel signed a bill allowing resi- 

dents of newly annexed areas of 

Dover to run for office in city 

elections in January. 

The Lewes (SB 259) would per- 

mit the city to charge fines for 

traffic violations on state roads 

within the city limits. Minority 
Leader William T .Best, R-Reho- 

both Beach, said there had been 
some question about the matter 

and the bill was designed to 

“bring the city’s motor vehicle 

code into accordance with state 

law.” 

It passed without opposition as 

did the other three bills pertain- 

ing to municipalities. 

The bill for Camden (SB 217) 

would permit the town to extend 

its boundaries by annexing an 

8.5-acre tract of land if later ap- 

proved by a referendum. 
The Millsboro bill (SB 215) 

would permit the town to create 

the post of alderman, abolish that 

of constable and establish a police 
force. The alderman and police 

would be named by the town 
commissioners. 

One of the reasons for action 

on so many charter changes is 

that they may not be considered 

during the even-year 30-day ses- 

sion of the General Assembly 

which will begin in February. 

The 90-day session of the as- 

sembly automatically terminates 

with the end of the calendar year. 

Amendments to the Rehoboth 

charter, withdrawn when it was 

found the enacting clause was 

improperly drawn, were explain- 

ed by Paul Reed, city solicitor. 

Reed said the principal change 

is to allow the city to annex por- 

tions south of it (such as Dewey 

Beach), if approved by referen- 

dum, without coming again be- 

fore the General Assembly. 

Reed said it had been decided 

after discussion to continue to 

have six commissioners, of whom 

three would be non-residents. 

Other bills signed by the gov- 
ernor: : 

HB 429, allowing residents of 
areas annexed within six months 

of the election to vote in Dover's 
election. 

SB 230, allowing two non- 

Amish children to transfer from 

the Amish Rose Valley School 
near Dover. 

HB 390, directing the 

County receiver of taxes 

county treasurer to 

Kent 

and 

reimburse 

{ Mary D. Derickson McCurdy $15 

for county and school taxes paid 
{in error. 

Lion Grapplers 
In Milford 
Meet Saturday 

Harrington High 

Wrestling Lions are entered in 

the Milford Invitational Wrest- 

Many of. lower Delaware's scol- 

astic teams will compete. By 

using three wrestling mats sim- 

ultaneously, more than 100 

wrestling matches will be held in 

the mat extravaganza that lasts 

all day jand well into the ev- 

ening. 

Louis Starkey of Harrington, is 

the defending champion in the 

165 pound class. George Bonni- 

well is rated at or near the top 

in the 120 pound division. Both 

placed in last year’s state meet 

and could do even better this 

winter. 

Frank Glazier is the new 

head coach. Several of last 

year’s varsity wrestlers have not 

reported: and as a consequence 

prospects for a good season are 

not bright at present. The first 

dual meet is not until sometime 

in January. If a much larger 

turnout of candidates is not se- 

cured, the locals will be unable 

to approach last year’s good seas- 

on and will have to take solace 

in the expected triumphs of Star- 

key, Bonniwell and two or three 

others. ; 
Jim Cain, Dave Greenly, Gayle 

Fry and Ron Melvin are other 

capable matmen with experience. 

Cain will compete at 114 or 120. 

Greenly is the 95 pounder. Fry 

has his sights set on losing 

enough weight to take over the 

154 pound spot. Last season he 

started in the 180 pound class but 

ended up the year with an im- 

portant victory in the 165 pound 

division. 

Melvin is the unlimited repre- 

sentative. With two years of ex- 

perience he is shooting for a fine 

record in this, his senior year. 

The Lions at present have no 

representatives in ithe 180 and 

103 pound classes, but hope to 

have this situation rectified by 

the start of the dual meet season. 

Other candidates are Steve 

Welch, Phillip Redden, Alex Ar- 

go, Mike Stayton, Dennis Rogers, 

Jack Hartzel, Bill Knox, and 

Charles Tribbitt. 

2 Local Men Pass 
Officialing Exams 
Two men from this town have 

passed the International Associa- 

tion of Approved Basketball Of- 

ficial Exams for the year ’63-'64. 

They are Jay Brumbly and James 

Neeman of Harrington. They were 

two of the seven who passed the 

exams. Thirty-two men took the 

test. 

Girl Outshines Men 
In Ag School 

If you think agriculture is just 

for men, you may get an argu- 

ment from Miss Theodora Wang, 

a junior in the University of Del- 

aware’s School of Agriculture. 

Not only has Miss Wang invad- 

ed a predominantly male popula- 

tion, but she has achieved a dis- 

tinguished record of merit in her 

chosen field. Now in her third 

year of studies, Miss Wang is a 

Dean’s List student, and the top 

student majoring in horticulture, 

according to Dr. Charles W. Dun- 

ham, her advisor and a professor 

of horticulture. 

Teddy, as she is known to her 

friends, is not a bookish female. 

Her out-of-class activities include 

membership in Beta Beta Beta, 

the national biological honorary 

society, dormitory activities and 

work on the business staff of the 

University of Delaware yearbook, 

“The Blue Hen.” 

As one of six female students 

in a School of Agriculture enroll- 

ment of 260. Teddy doesnt’ mind 

being out-numbered by the men, 

and she notes that the men don’t 

seem to mind the girls, either, ex- 

cept to complain that there are 

not enough of them. 

Plants have always been of spe- 

cial interest to Teddy, who re- 

lates that a high school biology 

course added to her desire to 

continue learning about what 

plants are and how they function. 

Choosing to attend a state uni- 

versity near her home in Tenafly, 

New Jersey, Teddy could have 

gone to Penn State or Rutgers. 

She chose the University of Del- 

aware because of its smallér size 

and the promise of better contacts 

with professors. “I didn’t want to 

get lost in the crowd, or become 

a number attached to a seat,” she 

says. With her excellent academic 

record, she surely won’t get lost 

in any crowd, even after her 

school days are completed. She 

plans to attend graduate school, 

and hopes to do research on 

plants for the U. S. government. 

From China to South America 

to the United States, the Wang 

family traveled with Mr. Theo- 

dore Wang as his job as a Certi- 

fied Public Accountant called 

him to transfer from one country 

to another. The reason the Wangs 

moved from South America to 

New Jersey, US.A.,, was Mr. 

Wang’s discovery that South 

  

  

American females were not en-' 

couraged to attend college, and   

ling Tournament this Saturday. 

he wanted his four daughters to 

have this experience. Both he and 

Mrs. Wang were CPA’s in their 

native China. 

| Now a vice-president for a New 
| York City shipping firm, Mr. 

School's | wang can look proudly on the 

accomplishments of his offspring. | 

Betty, the oldest at 24, is work- 

ing on her doctorate at the Uni- 

i versity of Maryland. Nina, 22, is 

a senior psychology major at 

| Drew University in Madison, N. J. 
And not to be left out, high school 

senior Patsy, 16, plans to begin 

pre-medical studies next fall. 

With her record of success to 

date, 19-year-old Teddy can cer- 

tainly look forward to an equally 

successful future. 
  

U. of D. Guernseys 
Are Classified 
Two guernsey cows from the 

University of Delaware’s pure- 

bred Guernsey. herd in Newark 

have been classified in the top 

one per cent of all the cows of 

that breed. Nineteen others were 

classified “very good,” which 

means they are among -the top 

16 per cent of the breed. 

The classification program was 

conducted by a representative of 

the American Guernsey Cattle 

Club at an open house on the 

University farm last week. The 

open house was held to give Uni- 

versity students and dairy breed- 

ers an opportunity to see the 

University’s recently consolidat- 

ed Guernsey herd and watch 

them being classified. 

Through provisions of the will 

of the late | Harold Shutt, | of 

Chadds Ford, Pa., the University 

received the nationally known 

Spar Hill Guernsey herd a few 

weeks ago. Since space was limit- 

ed at the University farm it be- 

came necessary to sell some of 

the animals from this herd and 

some from the University’s exist- 

ing herd. The two reduced herds 

were then consolidated into one 

working unit. 

Dr. George Haenlein, who man- 

ages the herd, feels the Univer: 
sity now has one of the outstand- 

ing Guernsey herds in the coun- 

try. He says the merging of the 

two herds combines the excellent 

type of the Shutt herd with the 

high production potential of the 

University herd. : 

Dr. Morris Cover, director of 

the Agricultural Experiment Sta- 

tion at the University, explains 

the importance of this outstand- 

ing herd this way: “To properly 

instruct our students it is neces- 

sary for our educators to do more 

than just transfer knowledge 

from a set of notes. They must 

[ato demonstrate an understand- 

ling by operating the various piec- 

{es of technical apparatus involv- 

ed in a particular field. The pre- 

sence of a first class dairy herd 

at this experiment station is of 

prime importance to our teaching 

program. 
“Cows of less quality would not 

be acceptable any more than a 

text book of ancient vintage or a 

| deteriorated piece of equipment 

in the laboratory.” 

Dr. Cover feels that in order to 

lend support and strength to the 

School of Agriculture’s efforts to 

keep agri-business informed 

through the extension staff, it is 

necessary to have the best ani- 

  
  

latest proved methods, and feed 

them in the most efficient and 

nutritious way to produce the 

highest quality product at the 

least cost. 
Dr. Cover says none of this 

could be accomplished without 

the continuous inquiry of re- 

search into the whys, hows, and 

when. “To keep our teachers and 
extension workers well informed, 

it is necessary to have researchers 

working with the best mechanical 

and biological equipment avail- 

  
  ~ 

Webb’s Ford & 
Mercury, Inc. 

Milford, Delaware 

Phone 422-8071 

  

  

A Safe Place to Buy 

NEW and USED 

Cars and Trucks 
  

Delaware’s ONLY Ford & 

Mercury dealer, has on hand, 

at all time, at least 100 New & 

Used Cars to choose from. All 

financing done through - Low- 

Low - Bank Rates — We also 

have one of the best equipped 

Service Departments and Body 

Repair Shops on the Eastern 

Shore. 

  

Specializing in 

Bear Front End Alignment 

with all New Equipment 
  

Open Nightly until 9 P.M. 

Closed Sunday 

Webb’s Ford 
& Mercury Inc. 

Milford, Del. 
        

mals, keep them according to the| 

\ able. 

“Agriculture is most fortunate 

because agricultural scientists 

have kept well ahead with re- 

search results. These findings 

through extension workers and to 
agriculture students in Universi- 

ty class rooms. The result has 

been trained scientists, farmers 

and business men teaming up to 
make us the best fed people in the 

be enough food for the future.” 

Lawrence Colebank, of the 

American Guernsey Cattle Club, 

who classified the cattle, likened 

the process to a beauty contest. 

He said only one per cent of 

country classify excellent; “these 

are the Elizabeth Taylors of the 

bovine world.” 

Colebank said that about half 

of the Guernsey breed falls into 

the “desirable and good plus” 

category. “These are the work 

horses of the breed. They can’t 

all be glamour girls.” He went 

through the classification process 

while a group of college students 

and dairymen watched. He ex- 

amined each cow, pointing out 

good and bad points and then in- 

dicating a classification. 

| PAROLES 
(Continued from Page One) 

  
  

toying with a minor. 

Five prisoners won parole on 

one-year sentences for non-sup- 

port: Nathan L. Bailey, 32, Laur- 

el; Curtis A. Caesar, 33, Bridge- 

ville; James Mann, 33, George- 

town; Leon Mayo, 32, Milford 

and William H. Scott, 37, Dover. 

The Board refused parole for 
Franklin Biddle, 36, Newark, 

one year for grand larceny. 

Richard C. Bowden, 38, Mil- 

ford, 390 days for five motor 

vehicle violations. 

Raymond Bunting, 21, Milford, 

one year for probation violation 

on a drunken driving count. 

Shelly Pauls, 39, Seaford, 

three years for toying with a 
minor. 

Louis J. Strush, Salisbury, 

Md., four years for four charges 
of forgery. 

Charles West, 19, Laurel, 18 

months for feloniously and car- 

nally abusing a minor. 

WILLIAM MILLER, JR. 

(Continued from Frage One) 

“The Authority has faith in you 

ficient operation of our projects, 

including getting the ferries be- 

tween Lewes and Cape May 

started on the July 1, sched- 

ule and seeing that the twin 

span work moves ahead.” 

It was announced that test 

borings in connection with the 

ferry terminals and slips had 

been completed at a cost of 

$27,309.68 and that contracts for 

dredging would be awarded 
within a few days. 

The directors also were shown 

sketches of a change in color 

and design for the recently pur- 

chased ferryboats by represen- 

tatives of George Sharp Com- 

pany. New York. Color 

schemes and emblems were dis- 

cussed but action on re-painting 

and other work was deferred to 

the next meeting, scheduled for 
January 7. - 

Corp. Anthony Tavani of the 

bridge police force, who has 

been ill for some time, was 

granted a three months sick 

leave, - and Miller was author- 

ized to correct heating systems 

in toll booths to make toll tak- 

ers more comfortable during the 

winter months. : 
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have been applied in the field, 

werld, and to assure us there will |- 

the Guernsey cattle across the) 

jand his chief deputy to do more 

and counts on you for the ef-) 

Buckson Appeals 
To House To 
Pass Bills 

Atty. Gen. David P. Buckson 
Tuesday appealed to the House to 

pass bills to tighten Delaware 

laws on consumer protection and 

to increase personnel and salaries 
in his own office. 

He addressed the representa- 

tives for 10 minutes on the merits 

of four bills introduced in the 

Senate last week and urged them 

to pass the measures “when they 

come over from the Senate.” 

One bill would give Buckson an 

assistant attorney general 

handle administrative details, in- 

crease retroactively the salaries 

and Sussex Counties. 

ing the detectives, making $3,-   
| He said the detectives’ 

frequently require them 

of two tax deputies overlooked | 

when other deputies were given | companies, 

raises July 1 and increase the sa-| shows that the rate increases 

laries of state detectives in Kent inevitably follow a tax on pre- 

  
| 

   esy to the House, said it is 

similar to the tax levied on fire 

insurance premiums for fire pen- 

sions (in Wilmington) and for 

the maintenance of volunteer 

fire companies in other areas. 

However, that was challenged 

by House Minority Leader Wil- 

liam T. Best, R-Rehoboth Beach, 

who said that while the fire 
insurance tax goes to volunteer 

outfits, this would: preclude ben- 

efits to those communities that 

had no pension plan for police. 

Shockley and Balick also raid] 

that the bill provides that rates 

may not be increzsed as a re- 

sult of the tax on gross prem- 

,dums. 
to | This was disputed by former 

Insurance Commissioner Wil- 

liam R. Murphy of Milford, a 

representative for insurance 

who said history 

miums. Murphy was given the 

Buckson said Wednesday morn- privilege of the floor to spea 
as was Wilmington Inspector 

000 annually, “had to have sore | Francis J. Desmond, presideat 

outside income but were in thel|of the Delaware Police Associ- 
office every working day.” 

duties’ 

ation. 

Desmond said the bill would 

to be, mean no increase pension bene- 

| out-of-state for lengthy periods 'fit to any individual policeman 

source for jury investigations. 

He said the consumer protec- 

tion law, which would: give en- | 

forcement officials power to pro- | 
secute fraud and recover by law 

suit money falsely or devicusly| 

obtained from unsuspecting cus- | 

tomers, was drafted after 10 

months of conferences with other 

attorneys general and the Fed- 

eral Trade Commission in Wash- 

ington. : 
An administrator is needed, he 

said, to free the attorney general   
( legal work. 

The attorney general spoke for 

about five minutes in the Senate 

later in the afternoon and asked 

support for the bills. 

Buckson emphasized that he 

has no one in mind for the admin- 
istrative assistant job which un- 

der the bill would pay up to $15,- 

000, but that the person would 

administer the consumer protec- 

tion law in addition to helping 

the attorney general with admin- 

istrative work. 

Insurance | Tax Bill 
Defeated 

After debating for an hour 

and a half Tuesday, a bill to 

House defeated it 20 to 9. 

The measure (HB 195) would 

the gross premiums of casualty 

insurance companies and pro- 

vide that the . state treasurer 

turn over the money to police 

pension funds in the state, 

county and municipalities where 

such funds are established. 

The sponsor of the bill, Rep. 

Paul E. Shockley, D-Wilming- 

ton, argued that such an assess- 

ment is needed because some of 

the funds are running a defi- 

cit. 

Both he and Sidney Balick, 

Senate attorney who appeared 

to explain the bill as a court- 

place a 2 per cent assessment on ESEGRR AG 

liability insurance premiums, the | 

have placed a special tax on i 

  

on extradition work and he said but would save the taxpayers] 

they also are his office’s only | money. 

| STUDENT ADVISOR 
  

(Continued from Page One) 

on the campus of Wesley Junior 

College. 

delegates and faculty representa- 

tives attended. 

Miss Jack, a member of the 

National Honor Society, is active 

in the Future Nurses Club at her 

school and plans to do volunteer 

work at the Delaware Hospital 

this year. She served as a volun- 

teer at the clinic at Brandywine 

High School at last year’s oral 

Sabine vaccine clinic. At Bran- 

dywine she has been a member 

of the Latin and French Clubs 

and the intramural hockey team. 

Vito is a member of the foot- 

ball team at Dover High School 
as well as the Student Council, 

Lettermen’s Club, and wrestling 
team. : 

Lorraine is a member of the 

Student Council at Georgetown 
High School, the prom committee, 

school yearbook staff, Future 

Teachers of America and the 

French Club. 

SHOP AND SWAP 
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Cleaning Hints 

by HALLETT'S 
Send for your FREE 

spotting guide and car- 5 
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P. O. Box 24, 
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Trees 

Our trees are fresh and new 
Our policy is old and true. 
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Holly - Roping - Wreaths - Mistletoe - Tree Holders 

We are not the largest in the east 
However, our customers say we are the best. 
For you, we have tried to select the best tree. 
(This year we even have live trees). 
We invite you to come and see. 
As in the past, all trees sold with a money back guarantee. 

LOCATION: Look for Santa Claus sleigh, and reindeer. 

EAST LOOCKERMAN ST. 

  

KIRBY'S 
Christmas 

  

DOVER, DEL. 

734-8719 
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More than 200 student | 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 13 

Canterbury 
News 

Mrs. Hannah Cohee, 

day in Wilmington. 

Guests of Mrs. John Kichard- 

son on Tuesday were Mrs. 

Mary Morris of Farmington and 
her granddaughter Debby. 

revival at the Church of the 

Nazarene in Denton, Md., on 

Saturday evening. i 

was an overnight guest of the 

Wilkins children on Saturday. 

On Sunday afternoon, Leon and 

Star Scott of Houston were 

guests of the Wilkins children. 

Sunday afternon guests of 

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Walters 

Robert Wood of Felton. : 

Mrs. Gladys Smith of Wood- 

(side was a guest of Mrs. John 
Richardson on | Friday. John 

Harrison Richardson of Wash-' 

ents on Sunday. 

family of Houston, and Mr. and 

Mrs. Berlin Semans and daugh- 

ter of Dover were guests 

the Norman Wilkins on Sunday 

morning and Sunday afternoon. 

  

  

  

NOW — thru. SAT. DEC. 1t 

Richard Chamberlain 

—_ in — 

“TWILIGHT OF HONOR” | 

Rory Calhoon 

—_— in — 

“THE YOUNG & 

THE BRAVE” 

  

SUN.,, DEC. 15th. thru. 

TUES, DEC. 17 

Chilling; 

“THE HAUNTING” 

— and — 

Frankie Avalon 

—_— in — 

“DRUMS OF AFRICA” 

IN COLOR 

    WED. & THURS. DEC. 18 & 19} 
One Show At 7:30 p.m. 

Burt Lancaster & 

Claudia Cardinale ] 

—_— i — 

“THE LEOPARD” 3       
  

YOUR BIG ‘DRIVE YO’ 

THEATRE 

  
  

2 Top Hits On One Bill — The 

Ideal Family Show — Fri.-Sat.- 4 

Sun. — See It! 

  

FRI-SAT.-SUN., DEC. 13-14-15 

Look A This! Grand Entertain- 

ment Bring The 

Regular Prices I 

1 

COLUMBIA PICTURES presents A CAROL REED proucnon 

   
2. 

Bob Cummings - Dorothy Malone 

i Frankie Avalon   
/ 

All children under 12 yrs. FREE 

if with parents. 

  

MOVIE CENTER is getting a 

Announcements 

  

FRI-SAT. Only DEC. 20-21 

(2 Days Only) 

Watch For Notice of SPECIAL 

SHOW SUN. DEC. 22 (one day) 

1 

“KISS OF THE VAMPIRE” 

Note: If you are ‘troubled’—don’t 

See this. Weak hearts take heed. 

Giant Devil Bats from the eaves 

of Hell — Summoned to destroy 

the lust of the Vampires. i 
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WATCH FOR SPECIAL ONE | 

DAY SHOW SUN. DEC. 2     
YOU'LL MEET YOUR 

FRIENDS AT: MOVIE.CENTE      

Mr. and Mrs. Otis Tatman, i | 
and Mrs. 

Samuel Walters, Jr. spent Sun- 

Mr. and Mrs. Clement Aiken pit 

and family attended a weekend 

Little Becky Semans of Dover 
haa 

and family were Mr. and Mrs. 

ington was a guest of his par- 

Mr. and Mrs. Kelly Scott and 

of 

    

  

     

    
    

        

Family— = 

LAURENCE LEE ALAN So 

HARVEY -REMICK BATES | 

new look. — Watch for Future a 

“WIVES AND LOVERS” | 
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